
Annual Quality Assurance Report of KOVAI KALAIMAGAL COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCE

YEARLY STATUS REPORT - 2023-2024

Part A

Data of the Institution

1.Name of the Institution Kovai Kalaimagal College of Arts
and Science

Name of the Head of the institution Dr.N.MALA

Designation Principal

Does the institution function from its own
campus?

Yes

Phone No. of the Principal 8056797246

Alternate phone No. 04222970132

Mobile No. (Principal) 9500564940

Registered e-mail ID (Principal) mala.kkcas@gmail.com

Address Kovai Kalaimagal College of Arts
and Science,Vellimalaipattinam

City/Town Coimbatore -641109

State/UT Tamilnadu

Pin Code 641109

2.Institutional status

Autonomous Status (Provide the date of
conferment of Autonomy)

13/06/2016

Type of Institution Co-education

Location Rural
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Financial Status Self-financing

Name of the IQAC Co-ordinator/Director Mrs.C.Senbagavalli

Phone No. 04222970132

Mobile No: 9786544433

IQAC e-mail ID kkcasiqac@gmail.com

3.Website address (Web link of the AQAR
(Previous Academic Year)

https://kkcas.edu.in/AQAR

4.Was the Academic Calendar prepared for
that year?

Yes

if yes, whether it is uploaded in the
Institutional website Web link:

https://kkcas.edu.in/documents/Ac
ademic%20Calendar%2024%20-%2025.p
df

5.Accreditation Details

Cycle Grade CGPA Year of
Accreditation

Validity from Validity to

Cycle 1 A 3.02 2011 16/09/2011 15/09/2016

Cycle 2 A 3.01 2016 05/11/2016 31/12/2021

Cycle 3 A+ 3.34 2022 20/12/2022 20/12/2027

6.Date of Establishment of IQAC 10/06/2010

7.Provide the list of Special Status conferred by Central and/or State Government on the
Institution/Department/Faculty/School (UGC/CSIR/DST/DBT/ICMR/TEQIP/World Bank/CPE
of UGC, etc.)?

Institution/ Depart
ment/Faculty/Sch
ool

Scheme Funding Agency Year of Award
with Duration

Amount

Nil Nil Nil Nil Nil

8.Provide details regarding the composition of the IQAC:

Upload the latest notification regarding the
composition of the IQAC by the HEI  

View File
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9.No. of IQAC meetings held during the year 2

Were the minutes of IQAC meeting(s) and
compliance to the decisions taken
uploaded on the institutional website?

Yes

If No, please upload the minutes of the
meeting(s) and Action Taken Report

No File Uploaded

10.Did IQAC receive funding from any
funding agency to support its activities during
the year?   

No

If yes, mention the amount

11.Significant contributions made by IQAC during the current year (maximum five bullets)

IQAC and Curriculum Development Cell is effectively functioning to
enrich the curriculum in accordance with the industrial expectation.
• Established digital Campus for all the process involving
Administration, Finance and Accounts, Students Admission and Support
and Examinations. • Ensure effective usage of National Digital
Library (NDL) by all teachers and students • Trained the students
for essential professional and soft skills for employment. • Online
teaching and learning was introduced and Motivated the students to
complete online courses through SWAYAM or NPTEL and Spoken Tutorial

12.Plan of action chalked out by IQAC at the beginning of the academic year towards quality
enhancement and the outcome achieved by the end of the academic year:

Plan of Action Achievements/Outcomes

To provide Interactive Learning Interactive Learning Session
through e- learning platform

13.Was the AQAR placed before the statutory
body?    

Yes

Name of the statutory body

Name of the statutory body Date of meeting(s)

Governing Body 20/02/2023
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14.Was the institutional data submitted to
AISHE ?

Yes

 Year

Year Date of Submission

2022-2023 08/03/2024

15.Multidisciplinary / interdisciplinary

KKCAS is fully prepared to implement National Education Policy 2020
in Undergraduate, Post graduate and Research Programmes.The
following initiatives were taken for implementing NEP 2020. The
multidisciplinary approach relies on people crossing disciplines to
share knowledge, thereby enduring scope and depth of learning.
College encourages to develop final year projects for UG/PG degree
programmes in multidisciplinary environments. Outcome Based
Education was introduced in 2018 with Graduate Attributes, Programme
Educational Objectives (PEO), Programme Outcomes (PO) and Course
Outcomes (CO) which are mapped to suit the industrial and social
needs. Attainment of course outcome has been measured to access the
knowledge and skills in order to determine the course outcomes. CBCS
pattern facilitates the students to opt for more choices of courses
which are multidisciplinary. Skill based training programmes are
imparted to groom industry ready graduates in all disciplines.
Training programmes were arranged for all disciplines in the
industrial sectors. Value Based Education includes Yoga for Youth
Empowerment, Environmental Studies and Ethics & Culture educates the
students with values, culture of the nation and conservation of
natural resources. Skill Based Subjects like Mathematics for
Competitive Examinations and Communication Skills enhances the
skills required for State/National level competitive examinations
and for campus placements. Non Major Elective courses like Food
Science & Nutrition and Floriculture make students self-sufficient
by creating a future of their own learning agronomic's as per the
rural environment of the college. Self-Study Courses like Gandhian
Thoughts, Women Rights, and Human Rights make the students to know
about the life of the national leaders enlighten everyone with their
basic rights provided by our constitution. Career Development
Courses facilitate students for clearing NET/SET examinations.
Institution offers Value Added Courses with more than 30 hours
training. 56 Extra credit courses are introduced for advanced
learners which are multidisciplinary. Online courses for all the
students were made compulsory for UG and PG degree programmes. More
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number of MOUs were signed with multi-national companies. This
creates an opportunity for all the students to complete
Certification Courses in different domains. Students are instructed
to complete Job Oriented Courses during the degree of study.
Elective courses were introduced for the UG and PG degree students
to focus on the specialization Multidisciplinary research is
promoted to convert into patents and research publications in
reputed journals. Seminars, Conferences and Workshops are conducted
to encourage interdisciplinary approach. Curriculum holds an
outstanding place when seeking to promote innovation in education,
as it reflects the vision for education by indicating skills,
knowledge and values to be taught to students. Value based subjects
in the curriculum train the students to be ethically perfect and
morally alert. In addition to the curriculum, various clubs such as
science, Auditor’s, Citizen Consumer, Fine Arts, Web Developers, Pi,
Programmers and Yazhalisai Mandram promote multidisciplinary
activities for students through various events. Hence, the college
introduce and promotes multidisciplinary flexible curriculum that
enables multiple entry and exits at the end of 1st, 2nd and 3rd
years of undergraduate education in the future

16.Academic bank of credits (ABC):

Our institution is a registered member of National Academic
Depository (NAD) from 2018 onwards to confirm the academic awards.
The institution has also implemented Choice Based Credit System
(CBCS) in the academic year 2008-2009. The Curriculum Development
Cell (CDC) prepares an enriched curriculum along with the syllabus
and its credits depending on the feedback received from the
stakeholders. It was then forwarded to Board of Studies for the
approval. Further, the curriculum is approved by the Academic
Council and Governing Body which includes the representatives from
External Experts, Alumni, Student Representative, University
Representatives, Head of the Departments and Industrialist. In order
to obtain UG degree programmes the minimum number of credits to be
earned is 140 and for PG programmes 90 credits. Apart from the
credits to be earned for regular mode of study, the students can
obtain credits through extra credit course and extracurricular
activities. The credits earned through the online courses like
SWAYAM, NPTEL, Spoken Tutorial, etc will be approved and considered
for award of the degree. The students from other institutions can
continue their course of study in KKCAS through transfer of credits
and vice-versa. Their credits may be transferred thro proper
procedure by satisfying the rules and regulations of UGC and by
obtaining the subsequent approval of the Board of Studies. In the
future, effective measures will be taken to adopt ABC system in
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order to facilitate multiple entry and exit process.

17.Skill development:

Institution follows the Attitude, Skill and Knowledge (ASK) model
for the overall development of the students.The curriculum framework
is designed to promote holistic and extensive education to the
students. The curriculum is updated on regular basis and new courses
focusing on Employability, Entrepreneurship and Skill Development
were introduced. Entrepreneur Development Cell (EDC) aims at
creating awareness on entrepreneurship among the students. EDC
develop creativity, innovative thinking, and develop
responsibilities to succeed in the challenging world. One of the
best practice of KKCAS is to provide effective training for the
students in skill development and employability. Skill development
programmes were frequently conducted to identify the ability of the
students and providing proper support, guidance & encouragement.
Workshops, Seminars, Webinars, etc, were conducted every year based
on skill enhancement by inviting the resource persons from
Industrial Sectors and Subject experts from Colleges. These
programmes assist the students to gain knowledge on recent
technologies, functioning of the industry, working environment,
interpersonal skill development and so on. Skill Based Subjects like
Mathematics for Competitive Examinations, Soft Skills, Communication
Skills and Lab practicals during all semesters were provided in UG
degree programmes to enhance the skills required for campus
placements & to participate in State/National level competitive
examinations. Career Development Courses facilitate students for
clearing NET/SET examinations. Technical Seminar and Report Writing
subject included in PG degree programme promotes the conversion of
research findings into patents and research publications in reputed
journals. These subjects enhance skill set, knowledge, and
competencies in their respective areas. Non Major Elective courses
such as Floriculture and Food Science & Nutrition influences the
future of the students by learning agronomics. The institution also
offers Value Based Education which includes Environmental Studies,
Ethics & Culture and Yoga for Youth Empowerment to educate the
students with human values, traditional culture and preservation of
natural resources. Students are instructed to complete Job Oriented
Courses during the degree of study. This creates an opportunity for
all the students to complete Certification Courses in different
domains. Bridge courses in Mathematics,Commerce,Computer Science and
English were conducted for about 30 hours in order to bridge the gap
between the school and college education. Students were given Hands
on Training on their specific domains to get exposed to practical
knowledge. The department plans field visits for the first year
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students, internship for the second year students and projects for
third year students. Mandatory Internship creates the opportunity
for recognizing the industrial demands. A project developed by the
students during their final semester promotes the skills in
analytical, research finding, problem- solving, experimenting and so
on. This leads to enrichment and development in the career in order
to attain future goals.

18.Appropriate integration of Indian Knowledge system (teaching in Indian Language, culture,
using online course)

The institution is located in a rural environment which aspires to
offer education to rural students. The institution organizes bridge
course in Maths, English, Commerce and Computer Science for about 30
hours at the beginning of every academic year to bridge the gap
between School and College. A course on Ethics and Culture is
offered to educate the Indian culture among the students. The
integration of Indian knowledge system emphasis on teaching Indian
languages, Culture and also allows the students in undertaking the
optional language under Part I (Tamil, Hindi, French and Malayalam)
in curriculum of UG students. Non-Tamil students should study Basic
Tamil and Advanced Tamil subjects. The Department of English assists
the first graduate students in the family to learn the language and
encourages the advanced learners to improve the knowledge in
communication skills. The institution also adopts bilingual teaching
as and when necessary. It is also essential to instill the Indian
culture in the minds of the Youths and also to improve the
responsibility of the citizenship and Self Study Course like Women’s
Rights, An introduction to Constitution of India, Human Rights and
Consumer Affairs were offered to enable the students to become more
responsible citizen of India. In order to enhance the
multidisciplinary knowledge of the students, NonMajor elective
courses like Food Science & Nutrition and Floriculture, Value Based
Education subjects like Yoga for Youth Empowerment, Environmental
Studies, Extra Credit Courses like Suturula Varlarchi,
Nattupuraviyal, Tamilaga Varalarum Makkal Panpadum, Tamil Illakiya
Varalaru were included in the curriculum. Cultural Events were
conducted every year to showcase the talents of the students and
also to create harmony in the college. Effective measures were taken
by the institution to persuade the students to undergo compulsory
online courses through platforms such as NPTEL, SWAYAM, Coursera,
Spoken Tutorial, EDX, SkyOnline and etc. Despite the fact that,
while adapting to National Education Policy 2020 focusing more on
the online courses in all the online platforms.

19.Focus on Outcome based education (OBE):Focus on Outcome based education (OBE):
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KKCAS implemented Outcome Based Education (OBE), a graduate focused
teaching model in the year 2018 for the students to attain
excellence in their Higher Education. The learners achieve the
objectives of OBE at each level and gain progress in their learning.
The Graduate Attributes of the programmes are framed to achieve the
Vision and Mission of the Institution. The Programme Educational
Objectives (PEO), Programme Outcome (PO) and Course Outcomes (CO)
are framed in such a way to reach the graduate attributes. It
provides suitable guidelines for the faculty members to develop the
course plan, assessment plan etc. Every department calculates the
Programme and Course attainments in order to understand the
effectiveness of the programme in imparting the knowledge, behavior
and skills. The attainments of Outcomes are measured with the help
of two different methods namely, Direct Method and Indirect Method.
The target level of each student is calculated for all the course
outcomes with the threshold value of the minimum pass percentage in
a subject for the process to measure the outcome of the students
during their course of study and also after their graduation. The
average is calculated for all individual course outcomes and the
values are mapped with the corresponding POs and PEOs. And also the
average level for each PO and PEO are calculated. Rubrics methods
are utilized for evaluating the performance of the students. The
effective implementation of OBE needs proper planning, hence the
IQAC regularly organizing seminars, workshops, Faculty Development
Programmes and Hands-on Training programmes to help the staff
members understand the nuances of OBE. The faculty members are given
clear orientation about Bloom's Taxonomy and the various knowledge
levels of the OBE pattern. Gaps are addressed if there is a
deficiency and standards are incrementally increased if the
attainments exceed the target. Curriculum Development Cell takes
care of the activities in designing the syllabus and make sure that
it is according to the OBE by following the knowledge levels for
assessment of outcomes towards students. Knowledge level of students
are assessed by taking the parameters like knowledge, Application,
Comprehension, Synthesis, Evaluation and Analysis by setting the
Question paper using Blooms Taxonomy. For conduct of End Assessment
Examination (EAE) a model Question Paper and Syllabus are sent to
external question paper setter to adhere the Bloom Taxonomy for
effective evaluation system for students and awarding the credits.
At the successful completion of three years for UG programme/two
years for PG programmes the graduates of the Institution will be
able to attain the following Graduate Attributes such as
Communication skills, In-depth domain knowledge, Technical skills,
Knowledge Interdisciplinary in nature, Positive attitude, Critical
thinking and problem solving skills, Dynamism and team building
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skills, Professional ethics & social values, Selfawareness &
emotional intelligence, Entrepreneurship qualities, Responsibility
towards Society & environment and thirst for knowledge through
lifelong learning. The major improvements are carried out based on
the feedback received from the students, stakeholders and alumni

20.Distance education/online education:

KKCAS implemented audio/visual classroom for Online Distance
Learning (ODL) through various portals like Swayam, NPTEL, Spoken
Tutorial, EDX, Udemy, SkyOnline, Coursera, Edureka, etc. Online
classes were conducted through online platforms like Zoom, and G-
suite during the Covid-19 pandemic. Online education allows students
to attend classes from any location of their choice instead of being
restricted by limited boundaries. Students can clarify their doubts
through live chats by staying at their comfort zone. The students
are instructed to submit their projects, assignments, reports,
quizzes, etc in the Google classroom. Moodle software was used for
conducting the quizzes in order to access the academic performance
of the students. Online courses are conducted through learning
management system through online portals in which the students can
check their course curriculum and academic progress, as well as
connect with their instructors and fellow mates. Online courses were
made compulsory for all the students of UG and PG degree programmes
with 1 credit. The college has obtained membership in Spoken
Tutorial offered by IIT, Mumbai. The students can take up any course
through SWAYAM, NPTEL, Spoken Tutorial, etc based on their area of
interest. Most of the online courses are freely accessible to any
group of students. The material can be downloaded in any format like
audio, video and text. The college has signed MOU with ICT Academy,
thereby benefitting the faculty members and students through Faculty
Development Programmes, Training Programmes, Skill Development
Initiatives, Research, Industry-Institute Interaction, Nurturing
Innovation etc. The institutional library has access to DELNET,
INFLIBNET and Autolib facilitate the remote access for Books and
Journals. The college permits all the students of UG and PG degree
programme to pursue dual degree courses, one thro regular mode and
one thro distance mode. KKCAS is operating in regular mode and it is
equipped to expand its services to spread its quality education
beyond the boundaries through Distance Education/Online Education

Extended Profile

1.Programme

1.1 16
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Number of programmes offered during the year:

File Description Documents

Institutional Data in Prescribed Format View File

2.Student

2.1

Total number of students during the year:

571

File Description Documents

Institutional data in Prescribed format View File

2.2

Number of outgoing / final year students during the year:

184

File Description Documents

Institutional Data in Prescribed Format View File

2.3

Number of students who appeared for the examinations conducted
by the institution during the year:

558

File Description Documents

Institutional Data in Prescribed Format View File

3.Academic

3.1

Number of courses in all programmes during the year:

436

File Description Documents

Institutional Data in Prescribed Format View File

3.2

Number of full-time teachers during the year:

35
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Extended Profile

1.Programme

1.1

Number of programmes offered during the year:

16

File Description Documents

Institutional Data in Prescribed Format View File

2.Student

2.1

Total number of students during the year:

571

File Description Documents

Institutional data in Prescribed format View File

2.2

Number of outgoing / final year students during the year:

184

File Description Documents

Institutional Data in Prescribed Format View File

2.3

Number of students who appeared for the examinations
conducted by the institution during the year:

558

File Description Documents

Institutional Data in Prescribed Format View File

3.Academic

3.1

Number of courses in all programmes during the year:

436

File Description Documents

Institutional Data in Prescribed Format View File
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3.2

Number of full-time teachers during the year:

35

File Description Documents

Institutional Data in Prescribed Format View File

3.3

Number of sanctioned posts for the year:

39

4.Institution

4.1

Number of seats earmarked for reserved categories as per
GOI/State Government during the year:

223

4.2

Total number of Classrooms and Seminar halls                  

38

4.3

Total number of computers on campus for academic purposes

250

4.4

Total expenditure, excluding salary, during the year (INR in
Lakhs):

116.95

Part B

CURRICULAR ASPECTS

1.1 - Curriculum Design and Development

1.1.1 - Curricula developed and implemented have relevance to the local, national, regional and
global developmental needs which are reflected in Programme Outcomes (POs), Programme
Specific Outcomes (PSOs) and Course Outcomes (COs) of the various Programmes offered by the
Institution.

The institution has designed and developed an effective curriculum
relevant to local/national/regional/global developmental needs. It
imparts quality education to empower students in rural areas and
to face the global challenges. The autonomous status of the
institution allows designing the curriculum in CBCS pattern which
is revised twice a year. The programme objectives cater to the all-
round development of the students which includes employability,
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entrepreneurship and skill development. The Curriculum Development
Cell develops the curriculum along with the syllabi on the basis
of stakeholders’ feedback and is presented and approved by the
Board of Studies and Academic Council. Language papers on Tamil
and Malayalam, Functional English, French and Hindi for enriching
Regional, National & Foreign language skills. Value Based
Education and Non Major Elective courses and Self-Study Courses
enrich the overall development of the students. Non-credit courses
like Aptitude and Soft Skills enhance the skills required for
campus placements. Courses related to experiential/participative
learning, Courses on Technical Skills, Career Development Courses,
Skill Based Subjects like Mathematics for Competitive Examinations
and Communication Skills, Sports and library, Allied courses, Core
papers, Elective papers, Internship and Project, Online course,
Job oriented courses and Co-Curricular / Extra Curricular
Activities.

File Description Documents

Upload additional information,
if any

View File

Link for additional information  
https://kkcas.edu.in/documents/cs/CS-

SR7UG.pdf

1.1.2 - Number of Programmes where syllabus revision was carried out during the year

12

File Description Documents

Minutes of relevant Academic
Council/BOS meeting

View File

Details of syllabus revision
during the year

View File

Any additional information View File

1.1.3 - Number of courses focusing on employability/entrepreneurship/ skill development
offered by the Institution during the year

436
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File Description Documents

Curriculum / Syllabus of such
courses

View File

Minutes of the Boards of
Studies/ Academic Council
meetings with approval for these
courses

View File

MoUs with relevant
organizations for these courses,
if any

View File

Any additional information View File

1.2 - Academic Flexibility

1.2.1 - Number of new courses introduced across all programmes offered during the year

34

File Description Documents

Minutes of relevant Academic
Council/BoS meetings

View File

Any additional information View File

Institutional data in prescribed
format (Data Template)

View File

1.2.2 - Number of Programmes offered through Choice Based Credit System (CBCS)/Elective
Course System

12

File Description Documents

Minutes of relevant Academic
Council/BoS meetings

View File

Any additional information View File

List of Add on /Certificate
programs (Data Template)

View File

1.3 - Curriculum Enrichment

1.3.1 - Institution integrates cross-cutting issues relevant to Professional Ethics, Gender, Human
Values, Environment and Sustainability, and Human Values into the curriculum

The curriculum of the institution is incorporated with
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crosscutting issues relevant to Professional Ethics, Gender, Human
Values, Environment and Sustainability.

Courses offered under Self study course like Women’s Rights and
Human Rights provide awareness on the rights and entitlements as
women. Women Empowerment Cell organizes awareness programme on
Women Safety and Gender Sensitization. An Internal
ComplaintsCommittee monitors the matters of sexual harassment and
provides education to nearby villages girl children.

The institution offers courses like Ethics and Culture,
Autobiography of Great Leaders, Self Study course on Gandhian
Thoughts and Yoga for Human Excellence. Centre for Human
Excellence is established for arranging several programmes to
impart human values to the students.

Value Based Education on Environmental Studies educates students
on proper preservation and utilization of natural resources.
Institution practices eco-friendliness by growing thousands of
trees, Miyawaki Forests, Medicinal Plants inside the campus and
environment conservation through green campus with plastic-free
zone. NSS and Green Club create environmental awareness.

Courses offered on Ethics and Culture and various courses in
Commerce and Computer Science assist to educate students based on
Principles of Business, Operations on Management, Barriers for
Communication, Entrepreneurship etc. Consumer Club and Auditors
Club spotlight on consumer and financial ethics.

File Description Documents

Upload the list and description
of the courses which address
issues related to Gender,
Environment and Sustainability,
Human Values and Professional
Ethics in the curriculum

View File

Any additional information View File

1.3.2 - Number of value-added courses for imparting transferable and life skills offered
during the year

5
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File Description Documents

List of value-added courses View File

Brochure or any other document
relating to value-added courses

View File

Any additional information View File

1.3.3 - Number of students enrolled in the courses under 1.3.2 above

270

File Description Documents

List of students enrolled View File

Any additional information View File

1.3.4 - Number of students undertaking field work/projects/ internships / student projects

488

File Description Documents

List of programmes and number
of students undertaking field
projects / internships / student
projects

View File

Any additional information View File

1.4 - Feedback System

1.4.1 - Structured feedback and review of the
syllabus (semester-wise / year-wise) is
obtained from 1) Students 2) Teachers 3)
Employers and 4) Alumni

A. All 4 of the above

Page 16/124 06-06-2025 03:10:07

https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6IlJSMndwcFdoWjYrWXNsWVhybUJlbXc9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoicjRMQVpITmJ5eGFVM2MySWZNVndycUcxZlp3UG5YeU9wQkRQTmFWYWRPVnFnV0tFQ2xnSnB1VFd5Y3cyQ1I1UyIsIm1hYyI6ImM5YjU3NDY3OWEzZGQ2OTAwYmZiNmU4YTEwMWMzNGE1ZjAyZTY2MWQyZTVhZTAzMDYyNWI4NTE0MzJlYzA4YzUiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6IkgwT1Y1SFRKejVjVnRBMkVMOWxSVEE9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiRllrYm81Y05vUlU1VFlrMjJYK29Ybk01bVlOK2V2U2k3MnJHN0g5aEJ4cEJnTHJNRlZXVGJnVjdLSVNHeVlvZiIsIm1hYyI6IjIzYWQ5NTMzMDk5Zjc3NzgyMTcyZDFmMzY5NzhmMzY4NzNlZDA5NGUyZmFjM2Y4OGU3NzgxMWM1MDBlNjdiYmEiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6InhFMEhja1E0RmIxNktXQW5lRm1PeWc9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiWm1iSXliUERhNlBGWnR1WVJPaFlsUzB3YVQ2b1YxRGYxT28ra1oyZ3k1SGs1L2h4MU00eitjWStwOUU1cFBSLyIsIm1hYyI6IjE0NDg2YTUxZTczOGU4MDJhYzdhYmQ2N2NhMmEwNTMwMjhlMzM4ZWIwODg3Yjc3NjNhZmZlZWZkYTZjN2EwMTkiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6IjVRdmdpM04yQXc3WG84YXdMQTFNMVE9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiSjV4UzJxbnBCNlVZck9na3dFLy9CclhjL3pUUld2SjlTZnRkR1NoZGoweHhoaEJnRFVqZDl5R3NPZ3NuSk45RiIsIm1hYyI6IjcyZjM3YmUxMThkOTdiOWE4OGJmMzI2NmU2NDk4YmZhM2M5ODcyYzRjY2YwYmM4ZjEyZWM4NTNhYTM2YmQ0N2YiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6IlZTT1BwbEpHeEZ6L1Nic01oNGlUaWc9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiQ0FPaVVLTS9yRGM1RXdNSU5Fd3JQeDZQblNCdTVBalhqVEY1aGd6OXY1d2l2U1AvOHBSbXNYSGtoYXlBSXNnTCIsIm1hYyI6IjQxYmY1N2Y1ZjUwYjQxNmVlN2FhNjRlM2UzMGZiYmUyOGY4YjYwZTFmYzdlODBkZmQ1MzMxMmMwZTJmN2EwY2IiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6Imxqa0tUeU9UUTNRZm15S2w1cnpQWnc9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoieC9YY09waDFhWTZQOG5MclN2Ly9oYlRZa1I2S1g3N0ZFemI2Zmo4WVlzNGd4eDhBWmdYdWh3WCtxMU1nSTJtQiIsIm1hYyI6Ijk2Mjk3ZGFkMzUxODRkMjlkNjkzYmMyMTI4ZTYxYWY2YjQ1MDMzZGJlMjViNzBlYjc4OGRjY2JhZDkzYjExNWQiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6IkRVUlMzaDRsS0J1WUJpM0o5dmhydnc9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiY2tBWnBWa1B3VXpSZVpLUDY1SzBPeTJNQWc0bjhWbFNvRDBhRllDRFFKVkdXZFlwb3F1N2t4RlprNkM1aHBjMiIsIm1hYyI6Ijk2OGIwZGNiYTliZGI1NDljYzE1MWNmNzYzZGZkMGY1YmEzZGU5ZDkyOTFlOGQ1ZGJmZDZiOTdjNWE2MzFlM2UiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==


Annual Quality Assurance Report of KOVAI KALAIMAGAL COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCE

File Description Documents

Provide the URL for
stakeholders’ feedback report

 
chrome-extension://oemmndcbldboiebfnladdac
bdfmadadm/https://www.kkcas.edu.in/documen
ts/IQAC/AnalysisandActionTakenReport%20/1.
4.1%20feedback%20Analysis%20and%20Action%2

0Taken%20Report%202023-24.pdf

Upload the Action Taken Report
of the feedback as recorded by
the Governing Council /
Syndicate / Board of
Management

View File

Any additional information View File

1.4.2 - The feedback system of the Institution
comprises the following

A. Feedback collected, analysed
and action taken made available
on the website

File Description Documents

Provide URL for stakeholders’
feedback report

 
chrome-extension://oemmndcbldboiebfnladdac
bdfmadadm/https://www.kkcas.edu.in/documen
ts/IQAC/AnalysisandActionTakenReport%20/1.
4.1%20feedback%20Analysis%20and%20Action%2

0Taken%20Report%202023-24.pdf

Any additional information View File

TEACHING-LEARNING AND EVALUATION

2.1 - Student Enrollment and Profile

2.1.1 - Enrolment of Students

2.1.1.1 - Number of students admitted (year-wise) during the year

222

File Description Documents

Any additional information View File

Institutional data in prescribed
format

View File

2.1.2 - Number of seats filled against reserved categories (SC, ST, OBC, Divyangjan, etc.) as
per the reservation policy during the year (exclusive of supernumerary seats)
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2.2 - Catering to Student Diversity

2.2.1 - The institution assesses students’ learning levels and organises special programmes for both
slow and advanced learners.

Student Induction Programme is organized for newly admitted
students of I UG in the beginning of every academic year as per
UGC instruction. Orientation is provided on the Vision and
Mission, academic environment, infrastructure, duties and
responsibilities, code of conduct, Outcome Based Education,
examination procedures and assessment system etc. 30 hours Bridge
course on English, Mathematics, Commerce, and Computer Science is
conducted. Remedial courses are conducted for the students who
fall short of marks in previous EAE to whom additional contact
hours and learning materials are provided. The learning level of
the Slow Learners is assessed and is categorized as per the marks
secured in Continuous Internal Assessment. Additional coaching is
provided for those students and Question bank is prepared in each
semester. Tutor-ward system is followed that helps the students to
overcome difficulties in learning. Advanced Learners are selected
according to the academic performance of students in End
Assessment Examination. They are encouraged to enroll in NPTEL,
SWAYAM and MOOC online courses, Teacher-student Collaborative
Research Publications and Research Projects, training programmes
on professional examinations like Civil Services, Banking
Services, Chartered Accountant, CMA, ACS, etc.., Seminars,
Conferences, extracurricular activities, Extra Credit Courses,
Self Study Courses, enhancing the Language skills etc.

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/studentSupport&pr

ogression

2.2.2 - Student – Teacher (full-time) ratio
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Year Number of Students Number of Teachers

Nil 571 35
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Upload any additional
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View File

2.3 - Teaching- Learning Process

2.3.1 - Student-centric methods such as experiential learning, participative learning and problem-
solving methodologies are used for enhancing learning experiences:

The institution acknowledges the importance of student-centered
approach in facilitating effective teaching / learning and adopted
the following student centric methods

Experiential Learning

Experiential learning helps the students to receive a deeper
understanding of content being taught. It has been implemented
with the help of following Nesathodu Vasippom/Spoken English
classes Group Discussion/Mock Interviews Internships Workshops
Field Visits Industrial Visits Webinars /Seminars Quiz Practical
Work

Participatory Learning

Students are actively involved in participatory learning process
in which sequential activities or learning events help them to
achieve an objective or outcome. The following activities that
substantially involves students with the course content
Collaborative and Interactive Learning Peer learning Role play
Debates Group Discussion Poster Presentation Assignments Paper
Presentations/Publications Model presentations/ New Product
Development ,Exhibitions, Market Mela

Problem Solving Methodologies

The problem-solving process involve defining the problem,
generating alternative solutions, evaluation, selecting an
alternative, implementation and following up on the solution helps
the students to solve problem. The following methodologies involve
the students to enrich their problem solving capabilities. Case
Studies Conferences Discussions on various issues Brain storming
sessions. ICT is used as support tool to implement Student Centric
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Methods Language Lab SWAYAM-NPTEL SWAYAM PRABHA MOOCS Online
Courses Google Classroom Power Point Presentations

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Link for additional Information  
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/studentSupport&pr

ogression

2.3.2 - Teachers use ICT-enabled tools including online resources for effective teaching and
learning

The institution provides digital teaching and learning environment
for faculty and students with the help of e-learning resources to
support, and enhance the delivery of information. The following
ICT enabled tools are used in Teaching and Learning process.
Google Classroom, Google Meet, Zoom, Kahoot, Talking Yak, MOODLE
MIS, Smart classrooms, LCD projectors, Wi-Fi Facility, Online
Resources. The institution encourages the faculty and students to
take up online courses / resources for easy accessibility of
knowledge and to stay updated with current trend. N list, Swayam
NPTEL, Course Era, Udemy, Spoken Tutorial, Google Forms, Google
Sheets, E-Books, E-Journals, Computer Laboratories, SoloLearn,
INFLIBNET, Management Information System (MIS) facilitate teachers
to maintain a complete profile of students and act as a Faculty
Record Book with complete course details. Feedback from the
students on teaching methodologies is collected through MIS every
semester. The college is a member of NDL/N-List/DELNET/INFLIBNET
and students can access digital collection of journals and
articles through Ebooks and e-journals and EBSCO. The institution
uses Google Forms and Google Sheets to take survey for assessment,
feedback and reviews. Thus, the ICT enabled tools paved a great
way for teaching and learning and brought a tremendous change in
teaching pedagogy

File Description Documents

Provide link for webpage
describing ICT enabled tools
including online resources for
effective teaching and learning
process

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/eLearningICT

Upload any additional
information

View File
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2.3.3 - Ratio of students to mentor for academic and other related issues

2.3.3.1 - Number of mentors 

35

File Description Documents

Upload year-wise number of
students enrolled and full-time
teachers on roll

View File

Circulars with regard to
assigning mentors to mentees

View File

2.3.4 - Preparation and adherence to Academic Calendar and Teaching Plans by the institution

The institution has a systematic process of preparation and
adherence to academic calendar and teaching plan. The Calendar
includes the details of academic programmes, curriculum structure,
details of the courses, rules, regulations, facilities,
scholarships, list of the staff, committees, working days with day
order, holidays, dates of CIA Tests, EAE, Fee Remittance, list of
activities and dates of national as well as religious importance.
Academic Calendar is prepared and issued to the students and
faculty at the beginning of every academic year and is uploaded in
the college website. Adherence of Academic Calendar Conducts
Examinations adhering to planned schedule Updation of
departmental/club activities in Monthly report Execution of
proposed department activities The Teaching Plan Teaching
plan/Course plan is prepared prior to the commencement of every
semester. The course faculty prepare unit-wise teaching plan,
timetable, teaching aids, methods of teaching learning and
assessment process. Adherence of the Teaching Plan Teaching Plan
consists of planned/actual lecture hours, proposed/actual date of
completion of each unit, reason for deviation, Text book and
reference books prescribed. Course Plan includes the details of
the courses, assignments, and the examination pattern. Log book
includes their timetable, Assignment, Syllabus, Teaching Plan,
Nominal roll, Topics discussed with dates, etc

File Description Documents

Upload the Academic Calendar
and Teaching Plans during the
year

View File

2.4 - Teacher Profile and Quality
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2.4.1 - Number of full-time teachers against sanctioned posts during the year

13

File Description Documents

Year-wise full-time teachers and
sanctioned posts for the year

View File

List of the faculty members
authenticated by the Head of
HEI

View File

Any additional information View File

2.4.2 - Number of full-time teachers with PhD/ D.M. / M.Ch. / D.N.B Super-Specialty / DSc /
DLitt during the year

6

File Description Documents

List of number of full-time
teachers with PhD./ D.M. /
M.Ch. / D.N.B Super-Specialty /
D.Sc. / D.Litt. and number of
full-time teachers for 5 years

View File

Any additional information View File

2.4.3 - Total teaching experience of full-time teachers in the same institution: (Full-time
teachers’ total teaching experience in the current institution)

72

File Description Documents

List of teachers including their
PAN, designation, Department
and details of their experience

View File

Any additional information View File

2.5 - Evaluation Process and Reforms

2.5.1 - Number of days from the date of last semester-end/ year- end examination till
the declaration of results during the year

14
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View File
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2.5.2 - Number of students’ complaints/grievances against evaluation against the total
number who appeared in the examinations during the year

3

File Description Documents

Upload the number of
complaints and total number of
students who appeared for
exams during the year

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

2.5.3 - IT integration and reforms in the examination procedures and processes including
Continuous Internal Assessment (CIA) have brought in considerable improvement in the
Examination Management System (EMS) of the Institution

The institution has integrated Information Technology (IT) into
its examination and assessment procedures with considerable
improvement in the examination management system and has a well-
established Office of Controller of Examinations. The Examination
Committee prepares the Examination Calendar every year and
publishes the same in the College website after the approval of
the Principal. The Examinations are conducted by the team of
faculty members constituted by CoE. MCQ questions are provided for
Online Examination conducted through Moodle, Google forms and CMS.
The CoE issues the examination timetable one month before the
commencement of examination. IT & Exam Reforms The Office of CoE
has fully automated Examination Management System. Mark entry,
Grade, Percentage and Cumulative Grade Point Average (CGPA),
preparation and analysis of results are automated. The examination
reforms such Question Paper Scrutiny Board, Vigilance Squad for
EAE, Adoption of Dummy Numbering System, Double Valuation for PG,
Evaluation through Rubrics, Moderation Marks, computerized Mark
Sheets, Rapid Result Declaration, Grievance Redressal Committee,
Provision for getting photocopies of Answer scripts, Revaluation &
Re- totaling, Improvement Examination, Supplementary Examinations,
Online student verification, Choice Based Credit System,

Page 23/124 06-06-2025 03:10:07

https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6ImNmZm5UWUJTMTB3TDhid3VXUm5uWlE9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiYlBoUUVwRFNoNjNIZUo3YmpCNXhYL0FPZXRnK0NJeUFsWERGYituczVhWXA3R21lWE1hd1cvSFgwMXhvNDE5QSIsIm1hYyI6IjA2ZmNkYzY0ODNjMjA1OTVmNDFhNjFkOGMxZDBhZWM4NDIyMTEwODEzYWQyOWUzOWMzN2E2Mjg3NDE2MzMyYzEiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6Ik9GZStCUU9OeWkrbjV4TUpHZU1mdnc9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiMGVPWHVZUFZ5ekxndXFKVEJ0aWVUNUFQekttSjZWVGVZNW55Z0YyYlJxSjgzcHRNaGh5Q091eEVKQjY2K09xYyIsIm1hYyI6ImNiZTA3NDhhMzJhMzBhZWJlNWUyYTM1MzNmYmFmNDJiMDI0Y2VkYTUzODJiZDBkOGUyN2MyNWQxNWI3YjU0YmIiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6ImczZGxrMERGMVFqMlhlOVNQU3F5c2c9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiRUhqWm1EUEJYT1NPTXFPMnRqZUIvK3JhMzhvbHlMS2l5Tkg0Q2JNMHN2RUF5ZWFIUE1LVVdBWmxhZWhmQ1EweiIsIm1hYyI6ImYyZDY0NDRhNzQyY2QzYWVjYTg4MjM0MzgxYzcxOWIxYTNlMTQxNWJiYzBiNDQxYjQyMDkzYmNiNWVjZDUyOGUiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6Im1HZ29oVllYejF0ejNPWGNsUy9LS3c9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiYnZqZlhjblVLWHBmNGFkZHJqSmtLOVRFRlVsUGV3SC93NkM1WldLZnN5TlBHN004UjRHbDNPeCt3OWhqWFIwciIsIm1hYyI6IjM5MmE0YjdlMzI2NGEzN2E3M2NlMDk3OGE1NjUzNmZjYzdhMzBjNTc3NWYxZjgwZWRkM2RlNzZlOWUxZjZjNzUiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==


Annual Quality Assurance Report of KOVAI KALAIMAGAL COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCE

Initiative for National Academy Depository, Scribes for Physically
Challenged The institution follows Outcome Based Education (OBE)
pattern.

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
Information

 
https://kkcas.edu.in/NAAC/Criteria-

II/aveonmanual.pdf

2.6 - Student Performance and Learning Outcomes

2.6.1 - Programme Outcomes and Course Outcomes for all Programmes offered by the institution
are stated and displayed on the website and communicated to teachers and students

The graduate attributes of students are derived from the vision,
mission and goals of the institution. The OBE policy provides the
institutional guidelines for designing, mapping and attainment of
outcomes. The POs, PSOs and COs are integral for holistic
development are displayed on the website and communicated to
faculty members and students. At the successful completion of the
programme, the graduates will be able to gain communication,
critical thinking, problem solving, dynamism, team building &
technical skills, in-depth domain knowledge, positive attitude,
interdisciplinary knowledge, professional ethics and social
values, self-awareness and emotional intelligence,
entrepreneurship qualities, societal responsibility and thirst for
knowledge through lifelong learning. The guidelines formulated by
IQAC are followed in preparing POs. Course Outcomes are designed
in co-ordination with PO’s and PEO’s. COs consist of the expected
knowledge to be gained by the students on the completion of the
Course. COs are mapped with POs. The Curriculum of each department
is framed so as to attain the programme outcomes. Graduate
Attributes, PEO’s, PO’s and CO’s are approved by the Curricular
Development Cell, Board of Studies and Academic Council. The
institution organizes Guest Lectures, FDP and Orientation
Programme based on OBE, POs, PEOs and COs by inviting experts
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File Description Documents

Upload COs for all courses
(exemplars from the Glossary)

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

Link for additional Information  
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/documents/IT/IT%2

0SR7%20UG.pdf

2.6.2 - Attainment of Programme Outcomes and Course Outcomes as evaluated by the institution

The institution has formulated PEOs, POs and COs for all courses
and programmes offered. The attainments of Outcomes are measured
using Direct & Indirect Methods. The CIA and EAE assess the
knowledge and skills defined by the course outcomes, directly from
performance. The attainment of COs is measured through direct
method for the batch admitted from 2021 onwards. Course attainment
is evaluated by taking a survey after the completion of each
course at the end of semester. A Questionnaire is framed with
course outcomes of the particular course and ratings are made by
the students. The average of the ratings given by the students for
each course outcome is calculated to assess the attainment of
CO’s. CO attainment is calculated using the indirect method from
batch 2019 onwards. The attainment of PO is calculated using the
direct method for the batch admitted from 2021 onwards. Through
Indirect methods, PO attainment is calculated using the attainment
of the Course Outcomes contributing to that particular
PO.Entrepreneurship, Placement, Higher Education, and
Researchparameters are used to measure the performance of students
after completion of the programmes. PO attainment is calculated
using the indirect method from batch 2019 onwards.

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
Information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/obemanual

2.6.3 - Pass Percentage of students

2.6.3.1 - Total number of final year students who passed in the examinations conducted by
Institution

182
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File Description Documents

Upload list of Programmes and
number of students appear for
and passed in the final year
examinations

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for the annual report  
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/documents/exam/AN
UAL%20REPORT%20-%20COE-%202023-2024.pdf

2.7 - Student Satisfaction Survey

2.7.1 - Student Satisfaction Survey (SSS) on overall institutional performance (Institution
may design its own questionnaire). Results and details need to be provided as a weblink

https://www.kkcas.edu.in/documents/SSS2023-2024.pdf

RESEARCH, INNOVATIONS AND EXTENSION

3.1 - Promotion of Research and Facilities

3.1.1 - The institution’s research facilities are frequently updated and there is a well-defined policy
for promotion of research which is uploaded on the institutional website and implemented

The institution has a well defined Research Policy for promotion
of research culture and is uploaded in institution website. The
Research Advisory Committee has been constituted with the
Principal as Chairman, Dean as Coordinator, and all research
guides as members. The methods and way of improving research
activities are discussed in the Research Committee Meeting. The
committee reviews all research projects carried out in our college
regardless of the funding agency. The institution has a special
chamber with computer systems for research scholars with internet
and Inflibnet facility, G-SUITE and adopts the parent university
norms for Research Ethics which focuses to promote research of the
highest quality. Ethics Committee has been constituted to protect
potential Scholars in the research and finds out the level of
plagiarism. The institution provides monetary benefits and other
allowance such as financial assistance and on-duty for attending
seminars, conferences, workshops and FDPs, Seed Money for research
projects, Rs.1000 for publishing research articles in reputed
journals and fee concession for faculty who pursue PhD in our
institution. Research Circle guides and monitors the progress of
the researchers to complete within the stipulated time.
Intellectual Property Rights Cell assists the researchers in
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applying for patents and copyrights.

File Description Documents

Upload the Minutes of the
Governing Council/
Syndicate/Board of
Management related to research
promotion policy adoption

View File

Provide URL of policy
document on promotion of
research uploaded on the
website

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/documents/NAAC/RE

SEARCH%20POLICY.pdf

Any additional information View File

3.1.2 - The institution provides seed money to its teachers for research

3.1.2.1 - Seed money provided by the institution to its teachers for research during the year
(INR in lakhs)

0

File Description Documents

Minutes of the relevant bodies
of the institution regarding seed
money

View File

Budget and expenditure
statements signed by the
Finance Officer indicating seed
money provided and utilized

View File

List of teachers receiving grant
and details of grant received

View File

Any additional information View File

3.1.3 - Number of teachers who were awarded national / international fellowship(s) for
advanced studies/research during the year

0
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File Description Documents

e-copies of the award letters of
the teachers

View File

List of teachers and details of
their international fellowship(s)

View File

Any additional information View File

3.2 - Resource Mobilization for Research

3.2.1 - Grants received from Government and Non-Governmental agencies for research
projects, endowments, Chairs during the year (INR in Lakhs)

0

File Description Documents

e-copies of the grant award
letters for research projects
sponsored by non-governmental
agencies/organizations

View File

List of projects and grant details View File

Any additional information View File

3.2.2 - Number of teachers having research projects during the year

0

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
Information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/ResearchPolicies

List of research projects during
the year

View File

3.2.3 - Number of teachers recognised as research guides

1

Page 28/124 06-06-2025 03:10:07

https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6IkFYeUU2N3Y0VHV1dzlPVlQ5cFVrYVE9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoibE9FcTBPZUZ0NWE4MW5IOW5MaXRxQy9Gb0w5a3laOEhRK1k3ckJuOEI5YW9QcHlpZGFMTEFzejg5SGdwVGNGdCIsIm1hYyI6Ijg0ZDZiMjQ5MTQ3MGI1MjNmYTM4MTAyNzM3ZDEzNzEzYTdkMzMxNmMzNDgzOThlOTA3NmFlMTRiNDhlOWNhNDAiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6IndkcHY4QkhCSFlCV2hsRm9kZGxjcWc9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiQUhhN0VMQnFjN1puNDZLNDdUWGE3T1BkQWpVQjlFS285V0hQYjRwc2w1WjVpWXV4c3UzcDNhQXFMWDZXaTUvbyIsIm1hYyI6IjYxYmFhMmEyNzI0ZWMzOTBhMjBjNmY4NTJmODgwMDQzN2U2YjAzYjAwNDEzMzVjNzk5MzdlNTk5YzUwMDg2MDIiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6Ik1IUEYyR1I1TEE2QWhmVFE3eGlCbmc9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoia3ZnNTFCbjRaeGVpNFdMdDVGRXIrbXZ0QW5ycGpmRWpUL0xzNmoyeDhvU01tNjN5SjU5S0JpU1RxQ2U0a0hDcCIsIm1hYyI6IjJiYzZmZmRjOTkyZWY5MmQ4MTY1NDNkMDJhZjE3MDM4ZDcwNGUzMDY3YWZiMmE0ZDEwZjg4NmIzOWUzNmYyMTMiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6IlFHVGNHVnJsK3dkWWVzMkgyQTZpUUE9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiVFh5Vm42RGhnV2Q4ejBtOXFJRFJ3V1ZPNitNdlBzVkdpdUxJaC9VQ2lMOGhPMFdCTTI4N2dOc2dld3pvQ0JxKyIsIm1hYyI6ImY3MzY3N2Y1MTg3OWNmOTVmODAzZTYzZDdmYzI4M2NkMmE2NDgyZWRhNTk1MDJkZmI5NGEyNWE3MmRlOTI3YWEiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6InRLeEwvWTFIaFBpZHJWTkhkUW1yaWc9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiNUR2MFlkaGlxekM3L3crUkd6UzFaRXorN3QrbFhpNjdXR3AvMCs1ZndtQ1htUkJKN0JRR3NxYkdHalBlVm1XZiIsIm1hYyI6Ijc0YmJkZDQ0NmEyOTc1NWM4YjI5MWE3OGQxM2RmMzIzNTc2ZTU5NTg3NWZhMTVhNjFhNzZiMzAzNDE2YmY3Y2UiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6IjRUaWMxRExoNk9pb1FBdVA4SElpZ3c9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoia2UyZVBzbFlkb0R1azF5a1I1SjJJcW0yaExIVi9FL3pjSHVRYnpDZVBzWVZ4bFpPN0xFb2Fab2h4MUVqMjV3dSIsIm1hYyI6ImM1YzBhYjE1NzM1YmRlZGMzYzk3MjJkNWUyOTk5NGFkZTZjMGQ3MTc0NDJiOTA0NDUyYTI3YjA5MDJlYWIwMWMiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6IkE3RFZoMnc0TkMwZm9kMkRDMlJXU2c9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiUU03cjJ0clRkL2hjNXJnQ0J4MkdoUGV0anRmbGhmcXlxVm9VQy9KT2JtSkJzbEZ5YitoS2hsVDUrOEdmSWx5cyIsIm1hYyI6ImUzZGFkN2Y1ZTA1M2IyNjgyYjFiZTRhMDExZTg4Y2FkM2MwMzI3MjE0NzIzYjFiMGQ2NDIxMWRmNTE5Y2ZlZjYiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/ResearchPolicies
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6IjBmdm9oSmpkVC93RG41VDJjOTdiVUE9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiTmNBbjI2dnRhQ20wNzIxSlZ5TFhRV0MzWXdoNVozelJ3bHkrMnN0MXVWdHNPb3NSTDdzQzV3VHZIYVhMSDNRMSIsIm1hYyI6IjkzYTZmMDM5MjUwODE2YTkzNGI3N2Y1ZGMyYzU2MTI1ZDVhYmYzYTE5NDg5YzFlYjkwYTk5YzVhYzc1ZmMwNWMiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==


Annual Quality Assurance Report of KOVAI KALAIMAGAL COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCE

File Description Documents

Upload copies of the letter of
the university recognizing
teachers as research guides

View File

Institutional data in Prescribed
format

View File

3.2.4 - Number of departments having research projects funded by Government and Non-
Government agencies during the year

0

File Description Documents

Supporting document from
Funding Agencies

View File

Paste link to funding agencies’
website

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/aboutTrust

Any additional information View File

3.3 - Innovation Ecosystem

3.3.1 - Institution has created an ecosystem for innovations and creation and transfer of knowledge
supported by dedicated centres for research, entrepreneurship, community orientation, incubation,
etc.

The institution has established the Institution’s Innovation
Council (IIC) as per Ministry of Education guidelines. Research
and Development Cell was established to foster research and
innovation by organizing seminars, workshops, and training
programmes on IPR etc. The institution has also established a
Centre for Research and Development for promotion of research and
Entrepreneurship Development Cell (EDC) for creating awareness on
entrepreneurship. Seed money is released for the faculty members
for promoting research. The institution has established a Center
for Research to produce research scholars in Commerce and Computer
Science streams. Faculty members are encouraged to publish their
research articles in reputed journals. The faculty members have
submitted various research proposals to Government and Non-
Government agencies like TNSCST, ICSSR, RBI etc. IPR Cell is
established in the campus to guide the researchers to file patents
and copyrights, apart from conducting workshops on Intellectual
Property Rights. The institution has Programmer Club, Web
DevelopersClub and Science Club to facilitate and encourage new
innovators. Entrepreneurship Development Cell organizes
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seminars/workshops/training programmes and Market Mela regularly
to motivate students to become entrepreneurs. The institution has
a tie up with Coimbatore Institute Engineering Technology where
the KKCAS makes use of the Technology Business Incubator (TBI).

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/clubsCellsCenters

Academy

3.3.2 - Number of workshops/seminars conducted on Research Methodology, Intellectual
Property Rights (IPR), Entrepreneurship and Skill Development during the year

10

File Description Documents

Report of the events View File

List of workshops/seminars
conducted during the year

View File

Any additional information View File

3.4 - Research Publications and Awards

3.4.1 - The Institution ensures
implementation of its Code of Ethics for
Research uploaded in the website through the
following: Research Advisory Committee
Ethics Committee Inclusion of Research
Ethics in the research methodology course
work Plagiarism check through
authenticated software         

A. All of the above

File Description Documents

Code of Ethics for Research,
Research Advisory Committee
and Ethics Committee
constitution and list of members
of these committees, software
used for plagiarism check

View File

Any additional information View File
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3.4.2 - Number of PhD candidates registered per teacher (as per the data given with regard to
recognized PhD guides/ supervisors provided in Metric No. 3.2.3) during the year

3.4.2.1 - Number of PhD students registered during the year

1

File Description Documents

URL to the research page on
HEI website

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/ResearchGuidesand

Scholars

List of PhD scholars and details
like name of the guide, title of
thesis, and year of registration

View File

Any additional information View File

3.4.3 - Number of research papers per teacher in CARE Journals notified on UGC website
during the year

5

File Description Documents

List of research papers by title,
author, department, and year of
publication

View File

Any additional information View File

3.4.4 - Number of books and chapters in edited volumes / books published per teacher during
the year

3

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/documents/NAAC/3.
4.4%20Book%20and%20Chapters%2023-24.pdf

3.4.5 - Bibliometrics of the publications during the year based on average Citation Index in
Scopus/ Web of Science/PubMed

3.4.5.1 - Total number of Citations in Scopus during the year
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0

File Description Documents

Any additional information View File

Bibliometrics of the
publications during the year

View File

3.4.6 - Bibliometrics of the publications during the year based on Scopus/ Web of  Science – h-
Index of the University

3.4.6.1 - h-index of Scopus during the year

0

File Description Documents

Bibiliometrics of publications
based on Scopus/ Web of
Science - h-index of the
Institution

View File

Any additional information View File

3.5 - Consultancy

3.5.1 - Revenue generated from consultancy and corporate training during the year (INR in
lakhs)

0

File Description Documents

Audited statements of accounts
indicating the revenue generated
through consultancy and
corporate training

View File

List of consultants and revenue
generated by them

View File

Any additional information View File

3.5.2 - Total amount spent on developing facilities, training teachers and clerical/project staff
for undertaking consultancy during the year

0
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File Description Documents

Audited statements of accounts
indicating the expenditure
incurred on developing facilities
and training teachers and staff
for undertaking consultancy

View File

List of training programmes,
teachers and staff trained for
undertaking consultancy

View File

List of facilities and staff
available for undertaking
consultancy

View File

Any additional information View File

3.6 - Extension Activities

3.6.1 - Extension activities carried out in the neighbourhood sensitising students to social issues for
their holistic development, and the impact thereof during the year

The institution imparts holistic learning ambience through
extension activities and inculcating the social values among
students which in turn make them to contribute for the nation’s
development. The institution has NSS, YRC, Women Empowerment Cell,
RRC, ECO Club, RRC, Consumer Club etc conducts various events for
the socio economic development. Co-curricular & Extra-Curricular
activities are mandatory in the college and are a part of the
curriculum framework. The institution conducts extension
programmes to execute the schemes announced by state and central
government. The institution also organizes Tree plantation
Campaign, Campus cleaning, Rain water harvesting, Awareness rally
on prevention of Dengue and Drug abuse, Medical Camp, Visit to
orphanage, Blood Donation camp etc. Eco Club is committed towards
raising social awareness regarding environmental issues.
Activities like plastic awareness, environment awareness are
conducted. The Consumer Club motivates students about rights and
responsibilities of consumers by organizing orientation
programmes, competitions etc. The extension activities through
various clubs inculcates holistic values, social responsibility,
balanced development of students’ personality, awareness on social
issues and make them socially conscious.
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File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/nssyrc&rrc

3.6.2 - Number of awards and recognition received by the Institution, its teachers and
students for extension activities from Government / Government-recognised bodies during
the year

0

File Description Documents

Number of awards for extension
activities in during the year

View File

e-copy of the award letters View File

Any additional information View File

3.6.3 - Number of extension and outreach programmes conducted by the institution through
NSS/NCC/Red Cross/YRC, etc. during the year (including Government-initiated
programmes such as Swachh Bharat, AIDS Awareness, and Gender Sensitization and those
organised in collaboration with industry, community and NGOs)

23

File Description Documents

Reports of the events organized View File

Any additional information View File

3.6.4 - Number of students participating in extension activities listed in 3.6.3 during the year

320

File Description Documents

Reports of the events View File

Any additional information View File

3.7 - Collaboration

3.7.1 - Number of collaborative activities during the year for research/ faculty exchange/
student exchange/ internship/ on-the-job training/ project work

343
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File Description Documents

Copies of documents
highlighting collaboration

View File

Any additional information View File

3.7.2 - Number of functional MoUs with institutions of national and/or international
importance, other universities, industries, corporate houses, etc. during the year (only
functional MoUs with ongoing activities to be considered)

27

File Description Documents

e-copies of the MoUs with
institution/ industry/ corporate
house

View File

Details of functional MoUs with
institutions of national,
international importance, other
institutions etc. during the year

View File

Any additional information View File

INFRASTRUCTURE AND LEARNING RESOURCES

4.1 - Physical Facilities

4.1.1 - The Institution has adequate infrastructure and physical facilities for teaching-learning, viz.,
classrooms, laboratories, computing equipments, etc.

The institution sprawls over a land area of 10.58 acres,
surrounded by green hillocks. The college has three academic
blocks with 38 class rooms, Seminar hall, Conference hall and an
auditorium with built up areas of 14322 sq.mt.

The institution has 43 spacious and naturally ventilated
classrooms with provision for internet connection through
Wi–Fi/LAN, ICT facilities and LCD Projectors. The institution has
four computer laboratories equipped with adequate systems with
total of 282 computers connected on the network. Internet facility
is available for all the systems in the lab with 50 Mbps
bandwidth.

The institution has a spacious seminar hall with 200 seating
capacity and Auditorium with 600 seating capacity.

The institution has well equipped library sprawls over 3905 sq.ft
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, accommodating 60 users, with 15,392 books, 65 journals and
magazines, and 51,746 e-books and digital resources. An exclusive
library for Kovai Kalaimagal Academy for Competitive Examinations
over 613 sq.ft and 30 seating capacity has stock of 237 books.

The institution has Placement Cell, Yoga and Meditation Room, Sick
Room, Hostel for Boys & Girls, Stationary, Canteen, Cafeteria,
CCTV surveillance, Adequate parking facility, 960 KVA generator
for uninterrupted power supply with 750 KVA, Fire Extinguishers
and RO drinking water.

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/infraStructureFac

ilities

4.1.2 - The institution has adequate facilities for cultural activities, yoga, sports and games (indoor
and outdoor) including gymnasium, yoga centre, auditorium etc.)

The institution has ample facilities for indoor and outdoor sports
and games and to host tournaments. The college encourages the
sports students with the provision of sports scholarship. Sports
Meet is conducted annually. The facilities for outdoor games like
Athletics, Cricket, Football, Volleyball, Basketball, Handball,
Throw ball, Kho – Kho, Badminton, Kabaddi. etc., and facilities
for indoor games like Carom, Table Tennis and Chess are made
available in the campus.

The institution allocated weekly two hours for sports and games
for each department. Gymnasium is available in ladies hostel with
961sq.ft and in boys hostel with 1500 sq.ft. 8 –Station Multigym
Equipments and Single Station Equipment for health and fitness.

The Institution takes celebrate ‘International Yoga Day’ every
year and regular yoga sessions were organized for both faculty and
students to lead a healthy lifestyle. The college encourages
Cultural activities like singing, dancing, mime, skit, drama,
Mimicry, Mono act etc through the Fine Arts Club.

The students exhibit their talents in cultural during
Intercollegiate, inter-departmental competitions, Cultural day,
Annual day and in any other special occasion in the college. The
College has an air-conditioned auditorium, band system, and audio
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system with a seating capacity of 500.

File Description Documents

Geotagged pictures View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/infraStructureFac

ilities

4.1.3 - Number of classrooms and seminar halls with ICT-enabled facilities  

33

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Upload Number of classrooms
and seminar halls with ICT
enabled facilities (Data
Template)

View File

4.1.4 - Expenditure for infrastructure augmentation, excluding salary, during the year (INR
in Lakhs)

0

File Description Documents

Upload audited utilization
statements

View File

Details of Expenditure,
excluding salary, during the
years

View File

Any additional information View File

4.2 - Library as a Learning Resource

4.2.1 - Library is automated using Integrated Library Management System (ILMS)

The library was housed in an area of 3905 sq.ft with 60 seating
capacity and stock of 15,392 books and 65 journals and magazines
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in all disciplines. An exclusive library for Kovai Kalaimagal
Academy for Competitive Examinations (KKACE) 613 sq.ft and 30
seating capacity has stock of 237 books. Our library has
membership in NLIST, DELNET, & NDL.

The library was fully automated using “College Management System
(CMS) in 2021. Students and Staff can see the availability of
books and other library resources via the OPAC. The computers and
software are updated regularly. The E-Gate Entry, Unique Bar Code
of the identity card validates the entry and exit of the library
users. There are records on the specifics of the book distribution
to faculty, staff, and research scholars.

Internal stock verification is carried out by the committee
constituted by the Principal. Each book in the library has an
allocated accession number and barcode. Title, author,
publication, and other information are included in book catalogue.
Every UG student will be issued with three Library Cards and PG
student will be issued with five Library Cards. Library borrower
cards are valid for the entire duration of the course to access
library facilities.

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/library

4.2.2 - Institution has access to the following:
e-journals e-ShodhSindhu Shodhganga
Membership e-books Databases Remote
access to e-resources

A. Any 4 or more of the above

File Description Documents

Details of subscriptions like e-
journals, e-books, e-
ShodhSindhu, Shodhganga
membership

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

4.2.3 - Expenditure on purchase of books/ e-books and subscription to journals/e-journals
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during the year (INR in lakhs)

1.08

File Description Documents

Audited statements of accounts View File

Any additional information View File

Details of annual expenditure
for purchase of books/e-books
and journals/e- journals during
the year (Data Template)

View File

4.2.4 - Usage of library by teachers and students (footfalls and login data for online access)

4.2.4.1 - Number of teachers and students using the library per day during the year

314

File Description Documents

Upload details of library usage
by teachers and students

View File

Any additional information View File

4.3 - IT Infrastructure

4.3.1 - Institution has an IT policy covering Wi-Fi, cyber security, etc. and has allocated budget for
updating its IT facilities

The institution has well developed IT facilities accessible to
both staff and students and has IT policy addressing standards on
IT Service Management, Information Security, Network Security, and
Software Management. The college has dynamic website that provides
all the necessary information needed. Computer Lab is entrusted
with authority for system, network administration and OS
installation, IP addresses allocation, proxies and e-Mail relays.

The institution has adopted digital learning through ICT as a part
of teaching and learning process and has an exclusive licensed
application like Google Classroom, Google Meet etc. LCD projectors
are fixed in the classrooms to integrate technology in teaching
with class room practices. The institution has 282 desktop
computers, 14 normal printers and 3 printers with scanning
facility. Regular up gradation is carried out through purchase of
systems with latest configuration. The IT facility is revamped at
regular intervals and Campus Network Control Centre is maintained
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by the IT Section.

The institution has leased line Internet facility with bandwidth
of 50 Mbps, SSL Certificate for encrypted connection,
uninterrupted power supply of 50 KVA entire and Wi-Fi enabled
campus. The entire campus is under the surveillance of 10 CCTV
cameras, with an overall viewing facility at Principal’s office.

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/documents/policie

s/16%20IT%20POLICY.pdf

4.3.2 - Student - Computer ratio

Number of Students Number of Computers

571 250

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

4.3.3 - Bandwidth of internet connection in
the Institution and the number of students on
campus

A. ?50 Mbps

File Description Documents

Details of bandwidth available
in the Institution

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

4.3.4 - Institution has facilities for e-content
development:                       Facilities available
for e-content development Media Centre
Audio-Visual Centre Lecture Capturing
System (LCS) Mixing equipments and
software for editing

A. All four of the above
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File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/eContent

List of facilities for e-content
development (Data Template)

View File

4.4 - Maintenance of Campus Infrastructure

4.4.1 - Expenditure incurred on maintenance of physical and academic support facilities,
excluding salary component, during the year (INR in lakhs)

0

File Description Documents

Audited statements of accounts View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

4.4.2 - There are established systems and procedures for maintaining and utilizing physical,
academic and support facilities – classrooms, laboratory, library, sports complex, computers, etc.

The institution has established systems and procedures for
maintenance and upkeep of various Physical, academic and support
facilities. The Estate Officer regularly monitors and supervises
the overall infrastructure and ensures its upkeep, repair, and
maintenance within the college. The systematic procedure is
followed in the college for the purchase, maintenance, repair,
repurchase or writing off the infrastructure facilities.

The institution has 282 computers in four laboratories, office,
library and departments. Computer and internet facilities are
under the maintenance of System administrator. The Chief Librarian
and Assistant Librarian will take care of the Library and related
works. Library Advisory Committee meets regularly to finalize on
purchase of books online journals, maintenance of the library,
upgrading online facilities etc.

The Director of Physical Education and Assistant Director of
Physical education are the responsible authorities to maintain the
sports materials and Gymnasium.

The canteen committee inspects the canteen’s ambience, quality of
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the food, and hygiene of physical facilities periodically and the
grievances from students rectified rapidly. The Form-C license
under Food Safety and Standards Act 2006 ensures the standard and
hygiene of food production and service to the inmates.

Service personnel monitor the generator's performance through an
Annual Maintenance Contract.

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/infraStructureFac

ilities

STUDENT SUPPORT AND PROGRESSION

5.1 - Student Support

5.1.1 - Number of students benefitted by scholarships and freeships provided by the
Government during the year

43

File Description Documents

Upload self-attested letters with
the list of students receiving
scholarships

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

5.1.2 - Number of students benefitted by scholarships and freeships provided by the
institution and non-government agencies during the year

277

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Institutional data in prescribed
format

View File

5.1.3 - The following Capacity Development A. All of the above
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and Skill Enhancement activities are
organised for improving students’
capabilities Soft Skills Language and
Communication Skills Life Skills (Yoga,
Physical fitness, Health and Hygiene)
Awareness of Trends in Technology

File Description Documents

Link to Institutional website  
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/capacitydevelopme

ntandskillenhancementactivities

Details of capability
development and schemes

View File

Any additional information View File

5.1.4 - Number of students benefitted from guidance/coaching for competitive examinations
and career counselling offered by the institution during the year

184

File Description Documents

Any additional information View File

Number of students benefited by
guidance for competitive
examinations and career
counseling during the year (Data
Template)

View File

5.1.5 - The institution adopts the following
mechanism for redressal of students’
grievances, including sexual harassment and
ragging: Implementation of guidelines of
statutory/regulatory bodies Creating
awareness and implementation of policies
with zero tolerance Mechanism for
submission of online/offline students’
grievances Timely redressal of grievances
through appropriate committees

A. All of the above
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File Description Documents

Minutes of the meetings of
students’ grievance redressal
committee, prevention of sexual
harassment committee and Anti-
ragging committee

View File

Details of student grievances
including sexual harassment and
ragging cases

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

5.2 - Student Progression

5.2.1 - Number of outgoing students who got placement during the year

184

File Description Documents

Self-attested list of students
placed

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

5.2.2 - Number of outgoing students progressing to higher education

57

File Description Documents

Upload supporting data for
students/alumni

View File

Details of students who went for
higher education

View File

Any additional information View File

5.2.3 - Number of students qualifying in state/ national/ international level examinations
during the year

5.2.3.1 - Number of students who qualified in state/ national/ international examinations (e.g.:
IIT-JAM/NET/SET/JRF/ GATE /GMAT /CAT/  GRE/ TOEFL/Civil Services/State
government examinations) during the year
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5.3 - Student Participation and Activities

5.3.1 - Number of awards/medals for outstanding performance in sports and/or cultural
activities at inter-university / state /national / international events (award for a team event
should be counted as one) during the year

05

File Description Documents

e-copies of award letters and
certificates

View File

Any additional information View File

5.3.2 - Presence of an active Student Council and representation of students in academic and
administrative bodies/committees of the institution

The institution has Student Council constituted with Chairman,
Vice Chairman, Secretary, Joint Secretary, Treasurer, Joint
Treasurer, Cultural Secretary and Sports Secretary who are elected
from the third year, second year and first year students
respectively in order to have an effective platform for
organizing, planning, monitoring and administrating the activities
of the College. The Council member along with all the students
actively involves in the Department activities, organizing various
co-curricular and extracurricular events. Apart from the
Associations, the College has 13 Clubs, 2 Cells, 3 Centers and
KKACE in which the students take effective participation to enrich
their knowledge and Skills. The students are included as members
in Board of Studies and Internal Quality Assurance Cell to share
their views and ideas for further Development. Feedbacks are
collected from students regarding curriculum development and about
content delivery by faculty. The students are also members in
various Statutory and Non-Statutory Bodies such as Internal
Complaints Committee, Anti-Ragging Committee, Hostel Committee,
Sports Committee and Class Committee for enhancing the quality of
the education. The Students also take initiative to organize and
participate in Extra Curricular Activities, Co-curricular
activities and other activities of the College. Students take
effective participation in organizing sports events.

Page 45/124 06-06-2025 03:10:07

https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6Ii9ZVzRPVDAvMFZYbnBTWTF2MDY0R3c9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiNW9xY2I2eU0rREExV0pHeWI1UEh6U21nRzZ4eVlIODk0SDgycmhFblk3N1pqaVY3UCthZnoyVVQyaUlQUUZ4WiIsIm1hYyI6IjRhNTg4MDBiNmJlMGFkZTBiNzk1MDc5MWQ1YTk4OTEwY2M2MjYwNjY5MmQxYzdkMjU3YzcyMTJjYTQ2YTliYzkiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6Inp3T2VIcnIvbTRuelUwWk9jekNRRFE9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoicEZmbm00eUlBSnZ6cFNJY2g0WlBPa1dkQVRkTDFNcUp6UzVQOXlHQmRyRndETnV4MmgrcFNqT0o0MTJPcHhubSIsIm1hYyI6IjE2MWQxODkwNWQ2ZWFmZTc5ZDhiNzYzZTk1Yjc4ZGFlZTZhODdkZmQ0YTNlZjgzZWM4ZWY0Njg3YmYxN2NhYjciLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6Im5CRitoSVp6WnA5bjFmVzJ1dU9Ubnc9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiSGZncDViRDVLR1Q1MEFoTzg3d2tLamxPaXVJNkF4WmNNYjArbWZ4WGw4U0VlUkRRVFdBeXhFVUtqWW1yMkV1OSIsIm1hYyI6IjQ5YTlkMjM4OGY4ODU3NWQ4NGUwMTQ0MTFhNDdlYzY3NWMwYmNjZmMzYmRkYjhkMGZhZTQ2ZjZjMTg1YTUxMTAiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6InB4L1ozcWs5YjYzcVpCM1grdFo0V0E9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiR2F5UG96elVGZGhESEd4NGVES282ckhVOE8yOHZRMnQ4d3h1S09nMmYrcmVXR1Myelk0bGM1a1NyL2lQOHY2diIsIm1hYyI6IjcwMjEzNzc4Yjk0YWQ5MDkxNjMxNjE0MTVlMzM1N2FlODhiYjE0ZWY2YmE1ZTY5MjZmYzJjNTA2OGM1MTVjMmUiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==


Annual Quality Assurance Report of KOVAI KALAIMAGAL COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCE

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/clubsCellsCenters

Academy

5.3.3 - Number of sports and cultural events / competitions organised by the institution

35
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Report of the event View File
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/ competitions organised per
year

View File

Upload any additional
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View File

5.4 - Alumni Engagement

5.4.1 - The Alumni Association and its Chapters (registered and functional) contribute significantly
to the development of the institution through financial and other support services

KKCAS Alumni Association is a registered Association which
maintains regular contact with the alumni and former faculty
through various social media connecting points. The Association
organizes seminars, awareness programmes, distribution of
scholarships to the needy students, organization of re-union
programmes etc. Notable Alumni are invited as a Resource Person
for the Finishing School Programme / Seminars to guide the
students to update current trends in their respective fields and
also train them for increasing the employability skills. Alumni
those who are holding a good position in a Company/ or an
Entrepreneur provide Placements and Internship to the current
students. Alumni are the ambassadors of the Institution. They take
effective participation in bringing admissions to the college by
way of giving “Career Development Programme” for higher secondary
students and motivate them to join in our institution. Alumni also
help the students by providing financial support for those who are
socially /economically backward. Alumni are members in various
statutory bodies such as Board of Studies / Internal Quality
Assurance Cell etc. Every year, Alumni’s Sponsor for organizing
competition such as Sports events, Cow Decoration and Pongal
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Festival. Many alumni have been appointed, as faculty or
administrative/support staff, at the Institution.
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5.4.2 - Alumni’s financial contribution
during the year

B. 10 Lakhs - 15 Lakhs

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

GOVERNANCE, LEADERSHIP AND MANAGEMENT

6.1 - Institutional Vision and Leadership

6.1.1 - The governance of the institution is reflective of an effective leadership in tune with the
vision and mission of the Institution

The institution under the Management of Kovai Kalaimagal
Educational Trust is a self-financing institution serving the
students from rural areas. It has the vision to educate the
children from rural areas with most of them as first generation
learners. The institution encourages admitting girl students since
they are discriminated against gender and education in rural
areas. The institution strives to empower students from rural
areas by offering education to them at least cost.

Teachers have their representation in administrative and academic
bodies like Governing Body, College Committee, Academic Council,
Finance Committee and Board of Studies. The Internal Quality
Assurance Cell is constituted as per norms regulated by NAAC. It
formulates the strategic plan for academic, research and extension
activities of the College.

The following are the strategic plans to be implemented in the
upcoming years to augment quality and excellence in higher
education.

Promote interdisciplinary teaching and research

Promote more MoUs with reputed institutions
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Strengthen alumni networks and mentorship programs.

Implement AI-powered learning platforms and virtual reality.

Strengthen Campus placement and training facility through more
industry linkages.

Apart from these, it is mandatory to have teacher-representatives
to foster collaborative administration in all committees
constituted by Principal.
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Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
Information

 
https://kkcas.edu.in/about-us

6.1.2 - Effective leadership is reflected in various institutional practices such as decentralization
and participative management

The Curriculum Design and Development process involves planning,
implementation and evaluation. The curriculum design as well as
the revision of curriculum is framed by the Curriculum Development
Cell, Boards of Studies and the Academic Council.

The components of the curriculum are Languages, Core Courses,
Allied Courses, Electives, Value Based Subjects, Skill Based
Subjects, Non Major Electives, Self Study Course, Non Credit
Courses, Extension Activities, Job Oriented Courses, Online
Courses, Extra Credit Courses, Internship and Student Projects.

The Curriculum Development Cell frames the structure with above
components and syllabus to be followed. Our institution follows an
effective feedback system in the process of curriculum enrichment.
The members of CDC discuss and finalize the syllabus to be
revamped and new courses to be introduced. The drafted copy is
forwarded to the Boards of Studies for refinement.

The drafted syllabus of each individual course is submitted before
the members of the BoS for discussion and suggestions, after which
the syllabus is finalized and the approved by the Academic
Council.

The Institution practices decentralized and participative
management approach in all its activities and initiatives by
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involving Management, Principal, HoDs, Faculty members and
students.

File Description Documents

Upload strategic plan and
deployment documents on the
website

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
Information

 
https://kkcas.edu.in/StrategicPlanDeployme

nt

6.2 - Strategy Development and Deployment

6.2.1 - The institutional Strategic/ Perspective plan has been clearly articulated and implemented

The Strategic / Perspective plan aims to establish the vision and
mission of our college and provides extensive road map that will
lead the institution forward and ensure the success of our
students. College Management System supports in managing the data
and producing automated reports. The Faculty Members, Students,
and Administrative Staff utilize CMS for the conversion of all
academic and administration work through online and converting as
paperless office.

Administrators, Faculty Members and Administrative assistants
involved in the implementation of CMS in Finance and Accounts,
Student Admission and Support, Administration and Examination

Through M/S Aveon InfoTech Private Limited, Coimbatore as vendor,
CMS was implemented. This assist facilities like online fees
payment, online test, attendance, etc. The MIS team offered a
number of demonstrations and training sessions on the use of all
aspects of the software. To maintain and manage CMS, the
institution formed a team under the Faculty of Computer
Applications.

Later, the facilities that incorporate the components related to
Administration and Student's support was implemented and utilized
for easy accessibility at anywhere and anytime. Periodical up
gradation of the usage of software benefitted staff to adopt the
system into their day-to-day professional activities.
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6.2.2 - The functioning of the various institutional bodies is effective and efficient as visible from
the policies, administrative set-up, appointment and service rules, procedures, etc.

The institution is governed by Board of Management and Secretary
of Kovai Kalaimagal Educational Trust. The Principal takes care of
the internal administration and assisted by various functional
heads of the college. The institution has an organizational
structure and Organogram with the defined policies and functions.
The statutory and non-statutory bodies are constituted adhering to
the norms and regulations of UGC and Bharathiar University.

The statutory body comprises Governing Body, College Committee,
Academic Council, Finance Committee, Board of Studies and IQAC.
The Governing Body supports the development through planning and
execution, approves Annual budget, etc. The Academic Council
approves the proposals of Board of studies with regards to the
course of study, academic regulations, curricula, syllabi and
modifications.

Board of Studies prepares syllabi for various courses, keeping in
the view of objectives of the college, and the needs of the
stakeholders, and suggests methodologies for innovating teaching
and evaluation.

Finance Committee acts as an advisory body to the Governing Body
and prepare budget estimation. Non-Statutory bodies look after the
overall planning and execution of the academic, non-academic, co-
curricular and extra-curricular activities. Service Rules,
Standard Operating Procedures, HR Policy and College Manual are
created for various academic and administrative processes.
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6.2.3 - Implementation of e-governance in
areas of operation: Administration Finance
and Accounts Student Admission and
Support Examination

A. All of the above

File Description Documents

ERP (Enterprise Resource
Planning) Documen

View File

Screen shots of user interfaces View File

Details of implementation of e-
governance in areas of operation

View File

Any additional information View File

6.3 - Faculty Empowerment Strategies

6.3.1 - The institution has effective welfare measures for teaching and non-teaching staff and
avenues for their career development/ progression

The institution takes effective measures for the welfare of
teaching and non teaching faculty in all aspects.

Casual leave, medical leave and maternity leave

Winter and Summer Vacation

On Duty for staff attending seminars and conferences

Compensation leave for faculty members

Special leave for pursing higher studies

Late/Permissions for 2 hours per month
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Monetary benefits

Employee Provident fund

Group insurance covering accidents and unexpected demise

Free transportation for all non-teaching staff and at subsidy rate
for teaching staff members

Special increment on award on M.Phil & PhD

Facilities to avail the loan for employees

HOD/Dean/Other allowances on the faculty promotion

Financial support to the faculty members who register for research
in our college

Cash award provided UGC CARE journal publication

Free food and accommodation for the staff staying in the college
hostel

Financial support in the form of scholarship to the wards of the
staff members

Seed money to faculty members to take up research projects

Festival advance and credit facility for non teaching staff

Awards and Certificates during Annual Day

Facility for indoor and outdoor games for faculty

Facilities for career developments

Annual tour and recreation for faculty

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://kkcas.edu.in/StaffWelfarePolicies

6.3.2 - Number of teachers provided with financial support to attend conferences / workshops
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and towards payment of membership fee of professional bodies during the year

25

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Details of teachers provided
with financial support to attend
conference, workshops etc
during the year (Data Template)

View File

6.3.3 - Number of professional development / administrative training programmes organized
by the Institution for its teaching and non-teaching staff during the year

02

File Description Documents

Reports of the Human Resource
Development Centres (UGC
HRDC/ASC or other relevant
centres)

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

6.3.4 - Number of teachers who have undergone online/ face-to-face Faculty Development
Programmes during the year: (Professional Development Programmes, Orientation /
Induction Programmes, Refresher Courses, Short-Term Course, etc.)

13

File Description Documents

Summary of the IQAC report View File

Reports of the Human Resource
Development Centres (UGC
ASC or other relevant centers)

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

6.4 - Financial Management and Resource Mobilization

6.4.1 - Institution conducts internal and external financial audits regularly

The Institution has strong Internal and External Audit Mechanism.
The Finance Committee as per the regulations monitors all the
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financial aspects of the Institutions.

Internal Audit Mechanism

Annual budget is prepared after collecting the budgets from
various functional heads. The budget is thoroughly discussed in
Finance Committee and the final budget is submitted to the
management for the approval in the beginning of the year. Once it
is approved, the management commits / allocates funds for the
budgeted expenses.

The Finance committee reviews the expenditure with the budgets for
adherence and deviation if any is discussed for remedial action.
The Internal audit is conducted on daily basis by Finance Officer.
Every Semester, Finance Committee Meeting is conducted to review
the Income and Expenditure statements and audit issues. The
library, computers, Furniture’s stock verification is done
annually and the report is submitted to Finance Committee.

External Audit Mechanism 

External audit is conducted once in three months by qualified
Chartered Accountant. Audit objections if any will be submitted to
Finance Committee as well as to the management for necessary
action. After conducting External audit/Statutory audit, accounts
will be submitted to Income Tax Department with filling of IT
returns every Year without fail.

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://kkcas.edu.in/ResourceMobilizationP

olicy

6.4.2 - Funds / Grants received from non-government bodies, individuals, and philanthropists
during the year (not covered in Criterion III and V) (INR in lakhs)

0
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File Description Documents

Annual statements of accounts View File

Details of funds / grants
received from non-government
bodies, individuals,
philanthropists during the year

View File

Any additional information View File

6.4.3 - Institutional strategies for mobilisation of funds and the optimal utilisation of resources

The institution mobilizes sufficient funds with budgetary
provision for perspective growth, staff welfare and holistic
development of the students. The institution is committed to
provide sufficient funds for the activities like academics,
research, sports and other extension activities apart for the
development of the infrastructure facilities.

Mobilization of Funds

Since the Institution is Self-Financing Institution it mainly
depends upon the students’ fee for funds. The institution
encourages the faculty members to apply for funding projects to
conduct various programmes like seminars, conferences, Research
Activities, etc. The faculty members are encouraged to mobilize
funds through consultancy services. The Institution is recognized
as a center for various exams and training programmes through
which considerable amount is mobilized.

Utilization of Funds

The sufficient and judicious allocation of the funds is made for
various activities like academics, research, staff welfare and
students’ welfare etc. Proper fund allocation is made in the
budget for extension activities like sports, games and other
extracurricular activities for the holistic development of the
students. Since there is a proper and lowest budgeting system, the
funds are optimally utilized for the quality enhancement and
holistic development for the staff and students.
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File Description Documents

Upload any additional
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View File

Paste link for additional
Information

 
https://kkcas.edu.in/ResourceMobilizationP

olicy

6.5 - Internal Quality Assurance System

6.5.1 - Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC) has contributed significantly for institutionalizing
quality assurance strategies and processes visible in terms of incremental improvements made
during the preceding year with regard to quality (in case of the First Cycle): Incremental
improvements made during the preceding year with regard to quality and post-accreditation quality
initiatives (Second and subsequent cycles)

IQAC was established with the goal of improving quality and
ensuring sustainability. IQAC has developed a strategy for
consciously and consistently improving the Institution's overall
performance. The IQAC is an integral part of the institution's
quality assurance and enrichment processes. IQAC audits and keeps
records on all actions carried out at the institution.

The IQAC functions efficiently under the leadership of Principal
and IQAC Coordinator in accordance with guidelines framed by NAAC.
It’s primary objective is to facilitate holistic academic
excellence by actively engaging in various initiatives and
endeavors.All activities carried out in the institution are
audited and maintained on file by IQAC.

Additionally, the IQAC plays a vital role in gathering feedback
from stakeholders, preparing AQAR report, conducting internal and
external AAA audit, monitoring teaching, learning and evaluation
process, organizing workshops, seminars, FDP and PDP for both
teaching and non teaching staff. The IQAC coordinates with various
clubs, cells and committees and suggests them in planning
effective events for students. By promoting continuous improvement
and innovation, it strives to elevate the standards of education
and administration, ultimately contributing to the development and
success of the institution
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File Description Documents
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https://kkcas.edu.in/IQAC

6.5.2 - The institution reviews its teaching-learning process, structures and methodologies of
operation and learning outcomes at periodic intervals through its IQAC as per norms

Feedback System 

In teaching learning process, feedback was collected on curricular
aspects from the all the stakeholders. The institution has started
allowing students to study the curriculum for every subject in
order to boost the dedication of both professors and pupils.
According to the Board of Studies members' feedback, teaching,
research, and institutional processes are evaluated for both
strengths and shortcomings. The College Council consists of
Principal and senior faculty members who are responsible for
monitoring and reviewing the institution's teaching, learning, and
other activities. The Class Committee Meeting is conducted at the
end of every semester on academic and non-academic issues.

ICT Tools in Teaching & Learning 

For an effective teaching and learning process, the institution
makes use of ICT-enabled tools. IQAC prepares the plan and
motivates teachers to use the resources in classrooms and
laboratories. Google classroom plays pivotal role in teaching-
learning process. Online learning portals like Swayam, NPTEL, etc
assist the students to improve their learning process. The
institution has ICT classrooms and LCD projectors for effective
curriculum delivery and also provides Moodle platform for online
learning and conducts online tests. Aveon software was introduced
to manage and record the academic related activities. Online
library resources like DELNET and INFLIBNET are available at a
well-stocked library.

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://kkcas.edu.in/IQACMeetingMinutes

Page 57/124 06-06-2025 03:10:08

https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6InRlamovcEp2bmdOV1NoMnpac1paS2c9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiU1VkTlNiQmZiT3dIRStBQlM2WTBsR0ljSEhBejJmOW1PQzRJMUttYys3MWpNRi9hbi85aXR6RXlTVDU0Yms4SyIsIm1hYyI6ImU0MzUxMTM0MTM2YzAwMjFiNGMyZTVjMDA3YjVhMjBkMDRkMDhkNWRhY2I4N2QwOGYzNTIwYzA0N2I5MmQ0MWUiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://kkcas.edu.in/IQAC
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6ImdsRjBLVmVFNkd2c1NNQTBybi9tdHc9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiaDNYVHMraERLUW5SUFlac2NRUEF0YXJtZFMrR2svN2NWZUQ0WDRvTTdKSlpFeFhlbHpFVjdYNFR2V0F5ZUNTeCIsIm1hYyI6IjZjMmY5YjRlYWZlZWUwZThhOTc4Y2NjY2E3OGZjYWQ1MTA1YTczNTk2MGRkNGJkZGZjNjEwYzEwYWZmMDdjMjAiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://kkcas.edu.in/IQACMeetingMinutes


Annual Quality Assurance Report of KOVAI KALAIMAGAL COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCE

6.5.3 - Quality assurance initiatives of the
institution include Regular meeting of the
IQAC Feedback collected, analysed and used
for improvement of the institution
Collaborative quality initiatives with other
institution(s) Participation in NIRF Any
other quality audit recognized by state,
national or international agencies (such as
ISO Certification)

A. Any 4 or all of the above

File Description Documents

Paste the web link of annual
reports of the Institution

 
https://kkcas.edu.in/AnnualReport

Upload e-copies of
accreditations and certification

View File

Upload details of quality
assurance initiatives of the
institution

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

INSTITUTIONAL VALUES AND BEST PRACTICES

7.1 - Institutional Values and Social Responsibilities

7.1.1 - Measures initiated by the Institution for the promotion of gender equity during the year

The institution promotes gender equity and sensitization for both
male and female students and staff. The institution maintains a
Gender Equity Policy for both students and teachers. 55% of our
students are girls, and 90% of our teaching members are female.
The Anti-ragging Committee, Discipline Committee, Grievance
Redressal Cell, and Equal Opportunity Cell operate together to
raise awareness against gender issues.

he institution's main gate is guarded by security personnel around-
the-clock. The principal's office is equipped with CCTV cameras to
safeguard both staff and students. Students as well as staff are
given ID cards in order to keep strangers off college premises. In
an emergency, medical services and ambulances are also provided.

The institution has signed MOU with Pupil Rhythm, counseling
centre for gender sensitivity, equity and conducts personal and
group counseling. The college has common rooms for boys and girls
with toilets and first aid kits, vending machines, disposal bins,

Page 58/124 06-06-2025 03:10:08

https://kkcas.edu.in/AnnualReport
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6IkdhTkJWK0Q1UGRHMDRIdEkyWTh5L2c9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiMXhnR2xMVy9Fc2JRR0tVRmM3Z0RocHBVdUl5a3pjUXhFTWxWZGRGdnRBNWlpdWRNWFB1NmRzSXlmMHgreS9vSSIsIm1hYyI6IjI4ZTllZTJmMWRhNzVhYjEzMWVmMTBlM2VjMzNmOTQ0ZTExNzc3NDk2ZGJkZjZlYTZlZGEzZmFhNzgwOTgwYWIiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6InJERnROK1ZzS09nZUVFaHMveitlMkE9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiUk5LTkN6QWlHMW5XQ21teEZUZzlHVERzeVlxV2MvNHBKZE91aGdlaVNRTDEvUDlyM1k0dXNUYThFdktoYUpPRyIsIm1hYyI6ImNiYTkwZjNjMmQ2YjAwNzE2ZThkNTA3ZjFjMDczNGMzMDk0YmQwZTEzNzM2YzZiOTVjOTVkNjg2ZGU2NTA3NjUiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6IkZyZFpaZVpqaHFTZzIxbm5hOFl3WlE9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiRVdEa1VrMVZ4STNCVERYaHdwWjMzcXJZY2l5bkFHemQza29RRFNNWmxKbXg2VkpHQUN3N2ZqNXZaSGQyYitZayIsIm1hYyI6IjM3NjczYzMwNWI0MWYxN2E5MDk1MjY4NDFkN2U4N2VhMGFjNDhmOTYzYTI2MmQzMGU4OWM1NTZmZjZmZGZiODEiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==


Annual Quality Assurance Report of KOVAI KALAIMAGAL COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCE

Incinerators, separate girls hostel, parlour and Gymnasium.

The courses like Human Rights and Women Rights are offered to know
the rights of each individual and also every woman in society. The
Women Empowerment Cell aims at creating awareness of women rights
and organizes various activities related to gender equity and
sensitization.
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7.1.2 - The Institution has facilities for
alternate sources of energy and energy
conservation: Solar energy             Biogas
plant Wheeling to the Grid   Sensor-based
energy conservation Use of LED bulbs/
power-efficient equipment 

A. Any 4 or All of the above

File Description Documents

Geotagged Photographs View File

Any other relevant information View File

7.1.3 - Describe the facilities in the institution for the management of the following types of
degradable and non-degradable waste (within a maximum of 200 words)

The institution has an excellent plan for Waste Management, both
biodegradable and non-biodegradable. Our college has an MOU with
"Star Associates" (ITC) for the disposal of paper waste and
EWaste.

Solid waste is collected in dustbins placed in all campus
utilization areas, and collected waste is separated based on its
degradability. Since the campus is fully digitalized and equipped
with Wireless Fidelity, using paper is reduced, and sanitary waste
is burned in hygienic and environmentally friendly incinerators.
The institution has a sewage treatment facility set up for
recycling reasons. Trees, plants, and lawns are irrigated with the
recycled water. The campus has a reverse osmosis machine installed
for gardening purposes.. The wastewater from the hostel and
canteen's laundry and utensil washing is channelized into the
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campus green spaces. All electronic and electrical trash is
gathered and sent for disposal or recycling. In junior classes,
outdated systems are used as a demonstration piece. In the trash
recycling process, the organization adheres to the four R's of
waste management: refuse, reduce, reuse, and recycle. The local
farmers receive the kitchen and canteen garbage to utilize in
their farming process..

File Description Documents

Relevant documents like
agreements/MoUs with
Government and other approved
agencies

View File

Geotagged photographs of the
facilities

View File

Any other relevant information View File

7.1.4 - Water conservation facilities available
in the Institution: Rain water harvesting
Bore well /Open well recharge Construction
of tanks and bunds Waste water recycling
Maintenance of water bodies and distribution
system in the campus

A. Any 4 or all of the above

File Description Documents

Geotagged photographs / videos
of the facilities

View File

Any other relevant information View File

7.1.5 - Green campus initiatives include

7.1.5.1 - The institutional initiatives for
greening the campus are as follows:

1.Restricted entry of automobiles 
2.Use of bicycles/ Battery-powered

vehicles
3.Pedestrian-friendly pathways
4.Ban on use of plastic
5.Landscaping

A. Any 4 or All of the above
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File Description Documents

Geotagged photos / videos of
the facilities

View File

Various policy documents /
decisions circulated for
implementation

View File

Any other relevant documents View File

7.1.6 - Quality audits on environment and energy undertaken by the institution

7.1.6.1 - The institution’s initiatives to
preserve and improve the environment and
harness energy are confirmed through the
following:

1.  Green audit
2.  Energy audit  
3.Environment audit
4.Clean and green campus

recognitions/awards
5.Beyond the campus environmental

promotional activities

A. Any 4 or all of the above

File Description Documents

Reports on environment and
energy audits submitted by the
auditing agency

View File

Certification by the auditing
agency

View File

Certificates of the awards
received

View File

Any other relevant information View File

7.1.7 - The Institution has a disabled-friendly
and barrier-free environment: Ramps/lifts
for easy access to classrooms and centres
Disabled-friendly washrooms Signage
including tactile path lights, display boards
and signposts Assistive technology and
facilities for persons with disabilities:
accessible website, screen-reading software,
mechanized equipment, etc. Provision for
enquiry and information: Human assistance,

A. Any 4 or all of the above
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reader, scribe, soft copies of reading
materials, screen reading, etc.

File Description Documents

Geotagged photographs / videos
of facilities

View File

Policy documents and brochures
on the support to be provided

View File

Details of the software procured
for providing assistance

View File

Any other relevant information View File

7.1.8 - Describe the Institutional efforts/initiatives in providing an inclusive environment i.e.
tolerance and harmony towards cultural, regional, linguistic, communal, socio-economic and other
diversities (within a maximum of 200 words).

The institution is proactively taking efforts in providing an
inclusive environment and initiatives to promote better education,
economic upliftment of needy and setting communal harmony. The
institution promotes culture, regional, linguistic, communal
socioeconomic and other diversities.

Cultural inclusiveness and tolerance can play a crucial role to
promote harmony. Pongal is the major celebration towards regional
diversities in our Institution every year all the students come in
ethnic costumes and participate in all events with great passion.
Saraswathi pooja, Vinayaka chathurthi, Christmas etc are
celebrated in a grand manner in the institution.

Linguistic diversity encompasses different types of qualities
which comprise of language, grammar, and vocabulary of a person.

Regional diversity is an indication of each person’s uniqueness
from a certain area. Graduation Day, and Annual Day are conducted
to motivate the students for future journey and to expose their
talents and enjoy the diversity. Thanks Giving Day and Lighting
Ceremony are organized that will remind the students to show their
gratitude.

Socioeconomic diversities created by offering scholarships to
economically poor students and Fresher Party, teacher’s day,
orientation and farewell party, Induction program, Youth day,
Women’s day, Yoga day, festivals like Diwali celebration, and
religious activities are performed in the campus.
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File Description Documents

Supporting documents on the
information provided (as
reflected in the administrative
and academic activities of the
Institution)

View File

7.1.9 - Sensitization of students and employees of the institution to constitutional obligations:
values, rights, duties and responsibilities of citizens:

The institution has vision to achieve excellence in academic and
holistic development by nurturing values and obligation in higher
education. We provide opportunities for students to strengthen the
spirit of nationalism and inculcate moral values like
truthfulness, equality, equity, harmony, peace and empathy. These
are instilled in the young minds that help in strengthening the
roots of democracy through National Service Scheme (NSS), YRC, RRC
and various club activities. The institution holds several
noteworthy programs to sensitize its employees and students to
constitutional rights, duties, values and responsibilities as
citizens of India. Constitutional Values are maintained for
democracy, unity and integrity of the nation. Students are
encouraged to participate in Indian Student Parliament.

Our NSS volunteers participated in Parliament Election duty,
awareness on Rights of Voters, child labour, epidemic diseases,
savings in Post office, usage of UMANG application. Value
education is imparted through mandatory courses like “Ethics and
Culture” and “Gandhian Thoughts” for the students in the college.
Our NSS team voluntarily adopted the nearest villages and
organized various welfare activities. College Social
Responsibility (CSR) activities conducted in regular intervals.
Through Citizen Consumer Club, various activities and competitions
are conducted and students are made aware of the Consumer
Protection Act.

File Description Documents

Details of activities that
inculcate values necessary to
transform students into
responsible citizens

View File

Any other relevant information View File

7.1.10 - The institution has a prescribed code
of conduct for students, teachers,

A. All of the above
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administrators and other staff and conducts
periodic sensitization programmes in this
regard: The Code of Conduct is displayed on
the website There is a committee to monitor
adherence to the Code of Conduct Institution
organizes professional ethics programmes for
students, teachers, administrators and other
staff Annual awareness programmes on the
Code of Conduct are organized      

File Description Documents

Code of Ethics - policy
document

View File

Details of the monitoring
committee composition and
minutes of the committee
meeting, number of programmes
organized, reports on the
various programmes, etc. in
support of the claims

View File

Any other relevant information View File

7.1.11 - Institution celebrates / organizes national and international commemorative days, events
and festivals

The institution takes proactive steps towards inculcating values
amongst the students and staff, and celebrates National
commemorative days such as Independence Day and Republic day.

National Handloom Day is celebrated to honour the handloom weavers
in the state. Birth Anniversary of Dr. Sarvapalli Radhakhishnan is
celebrated as Teacher’s Day where the student honors all the
faculty members.

Gandhi Jayanthi is celebrated by conducting essay competition for
the students to remember his service to the nation.

Birth anniversary of Swami Vivekananda celebrated as National
Youth Day and Birth anniversary of Srinivas Ramanujan is
celebrated as National Mathematics Day. National Science Day is
also celebrated in the campus.

In memory of Dr.A.P.J Abdul Kalam, former president of India, his
birth anniversary is celebrated as World Students Day and
Children’s Day is also celebrated.
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National Integration week is celebrated on the birth anniversary
of First women Prime Minister of India Mrs.Indhira Gandhi and
International Woman’s day is celebrated by Women Empowerment Cell.
International Yoga Day was celebrated to create awareness about
the benefits of practicing yoga.

NSS Day, Road Safety Awareness Week, National Voters Day, World
Disaster Day, World Environment Day, National Flag Day, Child
Labour Eradication day, etc were celebrated by NSS.

File Description Documents

Annual report of the
celebrations and
commemorative events for
during the year

View File

Geotagged photographs of some
of the events

View File

Any other relevant information View File

7.2 - Best Practices

7.2.1 - Provide the weblink on the Institutional website regarding the Best practices as per the
prescribed format of NAAC

Title of Practice 1: Institutional Social Responsibility through
Clubs & Cells 

The institution inculcates social responsibilities through NSS,
YRC, RRC, ECO Club, etc. ISR activities includes blood donation
camps, tree plantation drives, Cleanliness campaigns, etc

Objectives of the Practice

Foster social responsibility among students

Develop holistic personality of students

Practice

The institution helps to facilitate self growth and actualization
of students’ potential through myriad ways of activities through
clubs and cells.

Evidence of Success
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Increased student participation in ISR activities

Improved community engagement and outreach

Problems Encountered and Resources Required 

Limited community awareness and involvement

Sustainability and continuity challenges

Title of Practice 2: Training & Placement Cell

Objectives of the Practice

Empower and prepare students to become industry-ready
professionals at every stage.

Practice

TPC provides extensive placement training for students’ right from
first year to final year along with various training programmes
and guide the students.

Evidence of Success

The success of these initiatives is evident through the consistent
increase in placements where all the final year students got
placed with maximum 4.0 LPA

Problems Encountered and Resources Required 

Few students especially girl students who are from rural
background which may restrict them to continue the jobs in IT
industry

File Description Documents

Best practices in the
Institutional website

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/BestPractices

Any other relevant information  
https://kkcas.edu.in/documents/NAAC/7.2%20

Best%20practices.pdf
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7.3 - Institutional Distinctiveness

7.3.1 - Highlight the performance of the institution in an area distinct to its priority and thrust
(within a maximum of 200 words)

The institution proactively focuses on institutional curriculum
enrichment in enhancing academic programs, focusing on holistic
development and employability skills of the students. The
institution empower the students to thrive in an ever-evolving
world by integrating and enriching curriculum enrichment which
includes paper on Employability skills which is trained right from
the first year along with learning materials and practical session
to face the competitive world.

This employability skill paper is designed to foster adaptability,
creativity and critical thinking, equipping students to navigate
complex challenges and succeed in their future careers. This
effective curriculum enrichment promotes academic excellence,
student engagement and institutional reputation, solidifying the
foundation for lifelong learning and professional growth.

Institutions play a pivotal role in enhancing employability skills
through strategically designed paper. These initiatives foster
essential attributes like communication, teamwork, problem-
solving, adaptability, leadership and digital literacy. By
integrating these skills into the curriculum, institutions empower
students to excel in the workforce which enhances job prospects,
improves career readiness and increases student confidence

By prioritizing employability skills, institutions bridge the gap
between academia and industry, equipping graduates for success.
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Part B

CURRICULAR ASPECTS

1.1 - Curriculum Design and Development

1.1.1 - Curricula developed and implemented have relevance to the local, national, regional and
global developmental needs which are reflected in Programme Outcomes (POs), Programme
Specific Outcomes (PSOs) and Course Outcomes (COs) of the various Programmes offered by
the Institution.

The institution has designed and developed an effective
curriculum relevant to local/national/regional/global
developmental needs. It imparts quality education to empower
students in rural areas and to face the global challenges. The
autonomous status of the institution allows designing the
curriculum in CBCS pattern which is revised twice a year. The
programme objectives cater to the all-round development of the
students which includes employability, entrepreneurship and
skill development. The Curriculum Development Cell develops the
curriculum along with the syllabi on the basis of stakeholders’
feedback and is presented and approved by the Board of Studies
and Academic Council. Language papers on Tamil and Malayalam,
Functional English, French and Hindi for enriching Regional,
National & Foreign language skills. Value Based Education and
Non Major Elective courses and Self-Study Courses enrich the
overall development of the students. Non-credit courses like
Aptitude and Soft Skills enhance the skills required for campus
placements. Courses related to experiential/participative
learning, Courses on Technical Skills, Career Development
Courses, Skill Based Subjects like Mathematics for Competitive
Examinations and Communication Skills, Sports and library,
Allied courses, Core papers, Elective papers, Internship and
Project, Online course, Job oriented courses and Co-Curricular
/ Extra Curricular Activities.

File Description Documents

Upload additional information,
if any

View File

Link for additional information  
https://kkcas.edu.in/documents/cs/CS-

SR7UG.pdf

1.1.2 - Number of Programmes where syllabus revision was carried out during the year

12
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File Description Documents

Minutes of relevant Academic
Council/BOS meeting

View File

Details of syllabus revision
during the year

View File

Any additional information View File

1.1.3 - Number of courses focusing on employability/entrepreneurship/ skill development
offered by the Institution during the year

436

File Description Documents

Curriculum / Syllabus of such
courses

View File

Minutes of the Boards of
Studies/ Academic Council
meetings with approval for
these courses

View File

MoUs with relevant
organizations for these
courses, if any

View File

Any additional information View File

1.2 - Academic Flexibility

1.2.1 - Number of new courses introduced across all programmes offered during the year

34

File Description Documents

Minutes of relevant Academic
Council/BoS meetings

View File

Any additional information View File

Institutional data in prescribed
format (Data Template)

View File

1.2.2 - Number of Programmes offered through Choice Based Credit System
(CBCS)/Elective Course System

12
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File Description Documents

Minutes of relevant Academic
Council/BoS meetings

View File

Any additional information View File

List of Add on /Certificate
programs (Data Template)

View File

1.3 - Curriculum Enrichment

1.3.1 - Institution integrates cross-cutting issues relevant to Professional Ethics, Gender,
Human Values, Environment and Sustainability, and Human Values into the curriculum

The curriculum of the institution is incorporated with
crosscutting issues relevant to Professional Ethics, Gender,
Human Values, Environment and Sustainability.

Courses offered under Self study course like Women’s Rights and
Human Rights provide awareness on the rights and entitlements
as women. Women Empowerment Cell organizes awareness programme
on Women Safety and Gender Sensitization. An Internal
ComplaintsCommittee monitors the matters of sexual harassment
and provides education to nearby villages girl children.

The institution offers courses like Ethics and Culture,
Autobiography of Great Leaders, Self Study course on Gandhian
Thoughts and Yoga for Human Excellence. Centre for Human
Excellence is established for arranging several programmes to
impart human values to the students.

Value Based Education on Environmental Studies educates
students on proper preservation and utilization of natural
resources. Institution practices eco-friendliness by growing
thousands of trees, Miyawaki Forests, Medicinal Plants inside
the campus and environment conservation through green campus
with plastic-free zone. NSS and Green Club create environmental
awareness.

Courses offered on Ethics and Culture and various courses in
Commerce and Computer Science assist to educate students based
on Principles of Business, Operations on Management, Barriers
for Communication, Entrepreneurship etc. Consumer Club and
Auditors Club spotlight on consumer and financial ethics.
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File Description Documents

Upload the list and description
of the courses which address
issues related to Gender,
Environment and
Sustainability, Human Values
and Professional Ethics in the
curriculum

View File

Any additional information View File

1.3.2 - Number of value-added courses for imparting transferable and life skills offered
during the year

5

File Description Documents

List of value-added courses View File

Brochure or any other
document relating to value-
added courses

View File

Any additional information View File

1.3.3 - Number of students enrolled in the courses under 1.3.2 above

270

File Description Documents

List of students enrolled View File

Any additional information View File

1.3.4 - Number of students undertaking field work/projects/ internships / student projects

488

File Description Documents

List of programmes and
number of students
undertaking field projects /
internships / student projects

View File

Any additional information View File

1.4 - Feedback System
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1.4.1 - Structured feedback and review of
the syllabus (semester-wise / year-wise) is
obtained from 1) Students 2) Teachers 3)
Employers and 4) Alumni

A. All 4 of the above

File Description Documents

Provide the URL for
stakeholders’ feedback report

 
chrome-extension://oemmndcbldboiebfnladda
cbdfmadadm/https://www.kkcas.edu.in/docum
ents/IQAC/AnalysisandActionTakenReport%20
/1.4.1%20feedback%20Analysis%20and%20Acti

on%20Taken%20Report%202023-24.pdf

Upload the Action Taken
Report of the feedback as
recorded by the Governing
Council / Syndicate / Board of
Management

View File

Any additional information View File

1.4.2 - The feedback system of the
Institution comprises the following

A. Feedback collected, analysed
and action taken made available
on the website

File Description Documents

Provide URL for stakeholders’
feedback report

 
chrome-extension://oemmndcbldboiebfnladda
cbdfmadadm/https://www.kkcas.edu.in/docum
ents/IQAC/AnalysisandActionTakenReport%20
/1.4.1%20feedback%20Analysis%20and%20Acti

on%20Taken%20Report%202023-24.pdf

Any additional information View File

TEACHING-LEARNING AND EVALUATION

2.1 - Student Enrollment and Profile

2.1.1 - Enrolment of Students

2.1.1.1 - Number of students admitted (year-wise) during the year

222
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File Description Documents

Any additional information View File

Institutional data in prescribed
format

View File

2.1.2 - Number of seats filled against reserved categories (SC, ST, OBC, Divyangjan, etc.)
as per the reservation policy during the year (exclusive of supernumerary seats)

218

File Description Documents

Any additional information View File

Number of seats filled against
seats reserved (Data Template)

View File

2.2 - Catering to Student Diversity

2.2.1 - The institution assesses students’ learning levels and organises special programmes for
both slow and advanced learners.

Student Induction Programme is organized for newly admitted
students of I UG in the beginning of every academic year as per
UGC instruction. Orientation is provided on the Vision and
Mission, academic environment, infrastructure, duties and
responsibilities, code of conduct, Outcome Based Education,
examination procedures and assessment system etc. 30 hours
Bridge course on English, Mathematics, Commerce, and Computer
Science is conducted. Remedial courses are conducted for the
students who fall short of marks in previous EAE to whom
additional contact hours and learning materials are provided.
The learning level of the Slow Learners is assessed and is
categorized as per the marks secured in Continuous Internal
Assessment. Additional coaching is provided for those students
and Question bank is prepared in each semester. Tutor-ward
system is followed that helps the students to overcome
difficulties in learning. Advanced Learners are selected
according to the academic performance of students in End
Assessment Examination. They are encouraged to enroll in NPTEL,
SWAYAM and MOOC online courses, Teacher-student Collaborative
Research Publications and Research Projects, training
programmes on professional examinations like Civil Services,
Banking Services, Chartered Accountant, CMA, ACS, etc..,
Seminars, Conferences, extracurricular activities, Extra Credit
Courses, Self Study Courses, enhancing the Language skills etc.
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File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/studentSupport&p

rogression

2.2.2 - Student – Teacher (full-time) ratio

Year Number of Students Number of Teachers

Nil 571 35

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

2.3 - Teaching- Learning Process

2.3.1 - Student-centric methods such as experiential learning, participative learning and
problem-solving methodologies are used for enhancing learning experiences:

The institution acknowledges the importance of student-centered
approach in facilitating effective teaching / learning and
adopted the following student centric methods

Experiential Learning

Experiential learning helps the students to receive a deeper
understanding of content being taught. It has been implemented
with the help of following Nesathodu Vasippom/Spoken English
classes Group Discussion/Mock Interviews Internships Workshops
Field Visits Industrial Visits Webinars /Seminars Quiz
Practical Work

Participatory Learning

Students are actively involved in participatory learning
process in which sequential activities or learning events help
them to achieve an objective or outcome. The following
activities that substantially involves students with the course
content Collaborative and Interactive Learning Peer learning
Role play Debates Group Discussion Poster Presentation
Assignments Paper Presentations/Publications Model
presentations/ New Product Development ,Exhibitions, Market
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Mela

Problem Solving Methodologies

The problem-solving process involve defining the problem,
generating alternative solutions, evaluation, selecting an
alternative, implementation and following up on the solution
helps the students to solve problem. The following
methodologies involve the students to enrich their problem
solving capabilities. Case Studies Conferences Discussions on
various issues Brain storming sessions. ICT is used as support
tool to implement Student Centric Methods Language Lab SWAYAM-
NPTEL SWAYAM PRABHA MOOCS Online Courses Google Classroom Power
Point Presentations

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Link for additional
Information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/studentSupport&p

rogression

2.3.2 - Teachers use ICT-enabled tools including online resources for effective teaching and
learning

The institution provides digital teaching and learning
environment for faculty and students with the help of e-
learning resources to support, and enhance the delivery of
information. The following ICT enabled tools are used in
Teaching and Learning process. Google Classroom, Google Meet,
Zoom, Kahoot, Talking Yak, MOODLE MIS, Smart classrooms, LCD
projectors, Wi-Fi Facility, Online Resources. The institution
encourages the faculty and students to take up online courses /
resources for easy accessibility of knowledge and to stay
updated with current trend. N list, Swayam NPTEL, Course Era,
Udemy, Spoken Tutorial, Google Forms, Google Sheets, E-Books, E-
Journals, Computer Laboratories, SoloLearn, INFLIBNET,
Management Information System (MIS) facilitate teachers to
maintain a complete profile of students and act as a Faculty
Record Book with complete course details. Feedback from the
students on teaching methodologies is collected through MIS
every semester. The college is a member of NDL/N-
List/DELNET/INFLIBNET and students can access digital
collection of journals and articles through Ebooks and e-
journals and EBSCO. The institution uses Google Forms and
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Google Sheets to take survey for assessment, feedback and
reviews. Thus, the ICT enabled tools paved a great way for
teaching and learning and brought a tremendous change in
teaching pedagogy

File Description Documents

Provide link for webpage
describing ICT enabled tools
including online resources for
effective teaching and learning
process

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/eLearningICT

Upload any additional
information

View File

2.3.3 - Ratio of students to mentor for academic and other related issues

2.3.3.1 - Number of mentors 

35

File Description Documents

Upload year-wise number of
students enrolled and full-time
teachers on roll

View File

Circulars with regard to
assigning mentors to mentees

View File

2.3.4 - Preparation and adherence to Academic Calendar and Teaching Plans by the institution

The institution has a systematic process of preparation and
adherence to academic calendar and teaching plan. The Calendar
includes the details of academic programmes, curriculum
structure, details of the courses, rules, regulations,
facilities, scholarships, list of the staff, committees,
working days with day order, holidays, dates of CIA Tests, EAE,
Fee Remittance, list of activities and dates of national as
well as religious importance. Academic Calendar is prepared and
issued to the students and faculty at the beginning of every
academic year and is uploaded in the college website. Adherence
of Academic Calendar Conducts Examinations adhering to planned
schedule Updation of departmental/club activities in Monthly
report Execution of proposed department activities The Teaching
Plan Teaching plan/Course plan is prepared prior to the
commencement of every semester. The course faculty prepare unit-
wise teaching plan, timetable, teaching aids, methods of
teaching learning and assessment process. Adherence of the

Page 76/124 06-06-2025 03:10:08

https://www.kkcas.edu.in/eLearningICT
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6Ing0ZUpBK3A4dkJ5SU1wMUxrejNlN0E9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiMzVHR2dQZThPK2pyZXFuRkVYMTBnRVJiNEx6VjJocEREZHBxZFhFZURTYWVhWTVpNUJUQXRLTWF3Z3ZlTUdTNyIsIm1hYyI6IjNlZmIyM2QyNThhYWMxZDBlMjgzOTkxNjVkZGE0MzVhMDFiNjI3MTg5MDU1NzYwOTYyZjcyNzhhYWZhOWRkNzAiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6Iko0bmlUaHFiSkphbUNWcnFWM3c5bXc9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiMjNzV3JjUFlabUkzL0JJb3hJcDNQK1prMWtydHpNSWVIbzhUOGVCOVhUUkVISEY1N3RVUmRXbVA2Y0VxalE2MiIsIm1hYyI6ImUyMmQ4NGM0MzFhOTg5YzU4ZDlkYjFkZTMzMjYyM2RiMTA2MDZkZjM2MjQ2ZGE4ZGVlOWUyNDRkOWYxOWU5ZmQiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==
https://assessmentonline.naac.gov.in/public/index.php/admin/get_file?file_path=eyJpdiI6InNtbmlFV1o4Ym9QVEUrR3RCLzd4N2c9PSIsInZhbHVlIjoiRE01M0JkTU9iWk05R2RpNmg4VVRMa0hNOWYxaUE5a0krS215dDJaY2lzV0lXVVFKVHg4Tld4L1NtR1JTY0JVMiIsIm1hYyI6Ijk4NDE3NDJiNjM5Y2ViNzk4ZWY1ZjZlNmIwZTczZDc0NzRkMTM4YWZhYzZkZTExMzE5ODNhNDNiOWU5NGQ0MDYiLCJ0YWciOiIifQ==


Annual Quality Assurance Report of KOVAI KALAIMAGAL COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCE

Teaching Plan Teaching Plan consists of planned/actual lecture
hours, proposed/actual date of completion of each unit, reason
for deviation, Text book and reference books prescribed. Course
Plan includes the details of the courses, assignments, and the
examination pattern. Log book includes their timetable,
Assignment, Syllabus, Teaching Plan, Nominal roll, Topics
discussed with dates, etc

File Description Documents

Upload the Academic
Calendar and Teaching Plans
during the year

View File

2.4 - Teacher Profile and Quality

2.4.1 - Number of full-time teachers against sanctioned posts during the year

13

File Description Documents

Year-wise full-time teachers
and sanctioned posts for the
year

View File

List of the faculty members
authenticated by the Head of
HEI

View File

Any additional information View File

2.4.2 - Number of full-time teachers with PhD/ D.M. / M.Ch. / D.N.B Super-Specialty /
DSc / DLitt during the year

6

File Description Documents

List of number of full-time
teachers with PhD./ D.M. /
M.Ch. / D.N.B Super-
Specialty / D.Sc. / D.Litt. and
number of full-time teachers
for 5 years

View File

Any additional information View File

2.4.3 - Total teaching experience of full-time teachers in the same institution: (Full-time
teachers’ total teaching experience in the current institution)
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72

File Description Documents

List of teachers including their
PAN, designation, Department
and details of their experience

View File

Any additional information View File

2.5 - Evaluation Process and Reforms

2.5.1 - Number of days from the date of last semester-end/ year- end examination till
the declaration of results during the year

14

File Description Documents

List of Programmes and the
date of last semester-end / year-
end examinations and the date
of declaration of result

View File

Any additional information View File

2.5.2 - Number of students’ complaints/grievances against evaluation against the total
number who appeared in the examinations during the year

3

File Description Documents

Upload the number of
complaints and total number of
students who appeared for
exams during the year

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

2.5.3 - IT integration and reforms in the examination procedures and processes including
Continuous Internal Assessment (CIA) have brought in considerable improvement in the
Examination Management System (EMS) of the Institution

The institution has integrated Information Technology (IT) into
its examination and assessment procedures with considerable
improvement in the examination management system and has a well-
established Office of Controller of Examinations. The
Examination Committee prepares the Examination Calendar every
year and publishes the same in the College website after the
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approval of the Principal. The Examinations are conducted by
the team of faculty members constituted by CoE. MCQ questions
are provided for Online Examination conducted through Moodle,
Google forms and CMS. The CoE issues the examination timetable
one month before the commencement of examination. IT & Exam
Reforms The Office of CoE has fully automated Examination
Management System. Mark entry, Grade, Percentage and Cumulative
Grade Point Average (CGPA), preparation and analysis of results
are automated. The examination reforms such Question Paper
Scrutiny Board, Vigilance Squad for EAE, Adoption of Dummy
Numbering System, Double Valuation for PG, Evaluation through
Rubrics, Moderation Marks, computerized Mark Sheets, Rapid
Result Declaration, Grievance Redressal Committee, Provision
for getting photocopies of Answer scripts, Revaluation & Re-
totaling, Improvement Examination, Supplementary Examinations,
Online student verification, Choice Based Credit System,
Initiative for National Academy Depository, Scribes for
Physically Challenged The institution follows Outcome Based
Education (OBE) pattern.

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
Information

 
https://kkcas.edu.in/NAAC/Criteria-

II/aveonmanual.pdf

2.6 - Student Performance and Learning Outcomes

2.6.1 - Programme Outcomes and Course Outcomes for all Programmes offered by the
institution are stated and displayed on the website and communicated to teachers and students

The graduate attributes of students are derived from the
vision, mission and goals of the institution. The OBE policy
provides the institutional guidelines for designing, mapping
and attainment of outcomes. The POs, PSOs and COs are integral
for holistic development are displayed on the website and
communicated to faculty members and students. At the successful
completion of the programme, the graduates will be able to gain
communication, critical thinking, problem solving, dynamism,
team building & technical skills, in-depth domain knowledge,
positive attitude, interdisciplinary knowledge, professional
ethics and social values, self-awareness and emotional
intelligence, entrepreneurship qualities, societal
responsibility and thirst for knowledge through lifelong
learning. The guidelines formulated by IQAC are followed in
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preparing POs. Course Outcomes are designed in co-ordination
with PO’s and PEO’s. COs consist of the expected knowledge to
be gained by the students on the completion of the Course. COs
are mapped with POs. The Curriculum of each department is
framed so as to attain the programme outcomes. Graduate
Attributes, PEO’s, PO’s and CO’s are approved by the Curricular
Development Cell, Board of Studies and Academic Council. The
institution organizes Guest Lectures, FDP and Orientation
Programme based on OBE, POs, PEOs and COs by inviting experts

File Description Documents

Upload COs for all courses
(exemplars from the Glossary)

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

Link for additional
Information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/documents/IT/IT%

20SR7%20UG.pdf

2.6.2 - Attainment of Programme Outcomes and Course Outcomes as evaluated by the
institution

The institution has formulated PEOs, POs and COs for all
courses and programmes offered. The attainments of Outcomes are
measured using Direct & Indirect Methods. The CIA and EAE
assess the knowledge and skills defined by the course outcomes,
directly from performance. The attainment of COs is measured
through direct method for the batch admitted from 2021 onwards.
Course attainment is evaluated by taking a survey after the
completion of each course at the end of semester. A
Questionnaire is framed with course outcomes of the particular
course and ratings are made by the students. The average of the
ratings given by the students for each course outcome is
calculated to assess the attainment of CO’s. CO attainment is
calculated using the indirect method from batch 2019 onwards.
The attainment of PO is calculated using the direct method for
the batch admitted from 2021 onwards. Through Indirect methods,
PO attainment is calculated using the attainment of the Course
Outcomes contributing to that particular PO.Entrepreneurship,
Placement, Higher Education, and Researchparameters are used to
measure the performance of students after completion of the
programmes. PO attainment is calculated using the indirect
method from batch 2019 onwards.
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File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
Information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/obemanual

2.6.3 - Pass Percentage of students

2.6.3.1 - Total number of final year students who passed in the examinations conducted
by Institution

182

File Description Documents

Upload list of Programmes and
number of students appear for
and passed in the final year
examinations

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for the annual report  
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/documents/exam/A
NUAL%20REPORT%20-%20COE-%202023-2024.pdf

2.7 - Student Satisfaction Survey

2.7.1 - Student Satisfaction Survey (SSS) on overall institutional performance (Institution
may design its own questionnaire). Results and details need to be provided as a weblink

https://www.kkcas.edu.in/documents/SSS2023-2024.pdf

RESEARCH, INNOVATIONS AND EXTENSION

3.1 - Promotion of Research and Facilities

3.1.1 - The institution’s research facilities are frequently updated and there is a well-defined
policy for promotion of research which is uploaded on the institutional website and
implemented

The institution has a well defined Research Policy for
promotion of research culture and is uploaded in institution
website. The Research Advisory Committee has been constituted
with the Principal as Chairman, Dean as Coordinator, and all
research guides as members. The methods and way of improving
research activities are discussed in the Research Committee
Meeting. The committee reviews all research projects carried
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out in our college regardless of the funding agency. The
institution has a special chamber with computer systems for
research scholars with internet and Inflibnet facility, G-SUITE
and adopts the parent university norms for Research Ethics
which focuses to promote research of the highest quality.
Ethics Committee has been constituted to protect potential
Scholars in the research and finds out the level of plagiarism.
The institution provides monetary benefits and other allowance
such as financial assistance and on-duty for attending
seminars, conferences, workshops and FDPs, Seed Money for
research projects, Rs.1000 for publishing research articles in
reputed journals and fee concession for faculty who pursue PhD
in our institution. Research Circle guides and monitors the
progress of the researchers to complete within the stipulated
time. Intellectual Property Rights Cell assists the researchers
in applying for patents and copyrights.

File Description Documents

Upload the Minutes of the
Governing Council/
Syndicate/Board of
Management related to
research promotion policy
adoption

View File

Provide URL of policy
document on promotion of
research uploaded on the
website

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/documents/NAAC/R

ESEARCH%20POLICY.pdf

Any additional information View File

3.1.2 - The institution provides seed money to its teachers for research

3.1.2.1 - Seed money provided by the institution to its teachers for research during the
year (INR in lakhs)

0
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File Description Documents

Minutes of the relevant bodies
of the institution regarding
seed money

View File

Budget and expenditure
statements signed by the
Finance Officer indicating
seed money provided and
utilized

View File

List of teachers receiving grant
and details of grant received

View File

Any additional information View File

3.1.3 - Number of teachers who were awarded national / international fellowship(s) for
advanced studies/research during the year

0

File Description Documents

e-copies of the award letters of
the teachers

View File

List of teachers and details of
their international
fellowship(s)

View File

Any additional information View File

3.2 - Resource Mobilization for Research

3.2.1 - Grants received from Government and Non-Governmental agencies for research
projects, endowments, Chairs during the year (INR in Lakhs)

0

File Description Documents

e-copies of the grant award
letters for research projects
sponsored by non-
governmental
agencies/organizations

View File

List of projects and grant
details

View File

Any additional information View File
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3.2.2 - Number of teachers having research projects during the year

0

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
Information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/ResearchPolicies

List of research projects during
the year

View File

3.2.3 - Number of teachers recognised as research guides

1

File Description Documents

Upload copies of the letter of
the university recognizing
teachers as research guides

View File

Institutional data in Prescribed
format

View File

3.2.4 - Number of departments having research projects funded by Government and Non-
Government agencies during the year

0

File Description Documents

Supporting document from
Funding Agencies

View File

Paste link to funding agencies’
website

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/aboutTrust

Any additional information View File

3.3 - Innovation Ecosystem

3.3.1 - Institution has created an ecosystem for innovations and creation and transfer of
knowledge supported by dedicated centres for research, entrepreneurship, community
orientation, incubation, etc.

The institution has established the Institution’s Innovation
Council (IIC) as per Ministry of Education guidelines. Research
and Development Cell was established to foster research and
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innovation by organizing seminars, workshops, and training
programmes on IPR etc. The institution has also established a
Centre for Research and Development for promotion of research
and Entrepreneurship Development Cell (EDC) for creating
awareness on entrepreneurship. Seed money is released for the
faculty members for promoting research. The institution has
established a Center for Research to produce research scholars
in Commerce and Computer Science streams. Faculty members are
encouraged to publish their research articles in reputed
journals. The faculty members have submitted various research
proposals to Government and Non-Government agencies like
TNSCST, ICSSR, RBI etc. IPR Cell is established in the campus
to guide the researchers to file patents and copyrights, apart
from conducting workshops on Intellectual Property Rights. The
institution has Programmer Club, Web DevelopersClub and Science
Club to facilitate and encourage new innovators.
Entrepreneurship Development Cell organizes
seminars/workshops/training programmes and Market Mela
regularly to motivate students to become entrepreneurs. The
institution has a tie up with Coimbatore Institute Engineering
Technology where the KKCAS makes use of the Technology Business
Incubator (TBI).

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/clubsCellsCenter

sAcademy

3.3.2 - Number of workshops/seminars conducted on Research Methodology, Intellectual
Property Rights (IPR), Entrepreneurship and Skill Development during the year

10

File Description Documents

Report of the events View File

List of workshops/seminars
conducted during the year

View File

Any additional information View File

3.4 - Research Publications and Awards

3.4.1 - The Institution ensures A. All of the above
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implementation of its Code of Ethics for
Research uploaded in the website through
the following: Research Advisory
Committee Ethics Committee Inclusion of
Research Ethics in the research
methodology course work Plagiarism check
through authenticated software         

File Description Documents

Code of Ethics for Research,
Research Advisory Committee
and Ethics Committee
constitution and list of
members of these committees,
software used for plagiarism
check

View File

Any additional information View File

3.4.2 - Number of PhD candidates registered per teacher (as per the data given with
regard to recognized PhD guides/ supervisors provided in Metric No. 3.2.3) during the
year

3.4.2.1 - Number of PhD students registered during the year

1

File Description Documents

URL to the research page on
HEI website

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/ResearchGuidesan

dScholars

List of PhD scholars and
details like name of the guide,
title of thesis, and year of
registration

View File

Any additional information View File

3.4.3 - Number of research papers per teacher in CARE Journals notified on UGC
website during the year

5
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File Description Documents

List of research papers by title,
author, department, and year of
publication

View File

Any additional information View File

3.4.4 - Number of books and chapters in edited volumes / books published per teacher
during the year

3

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/documents/NAAC/3
.4.4%20Book%20and%20Chapters%2023-24.pdf

3.4.5 - Bibliometrics of the publications during the year based on average Citation Index
in Scopus/ Web of Science/PubMed

3.4.5.1 - Total number of Citations in Scopus during the year

0

File Description Documents

Any additional information View File

Bibliometrics of the
publications during the year

View File

3.4.6 - Bibliometrics of the publications during the year based on Scopus/ Web of  Science
– h-Index of the University

3.4.6.1 - h-index of Scopus during the year

0

File Description Documents

Bibiliometrics of publications
based on Scopus/ Web of
Science - h-index of the
Institution

View File

Any additional information View File
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3.5 - Consultancy

3.5.1 - Revenue generated from consultancy and corporate training during the year (INR
in lakhs)

0

File Description Documents

Audited statements of accounts
indicating the revenue
generated through consultancy
and corporate training

View File

List of consultants and revenue
generated by them

View File

Any additional information View File

3.5.2 - Total amount spent on developing facilities, training teachers and clerical/project
staff for undertaking consultancy during the year

0

File Description Documents

Audited statements of accounts
indicating the expenditure
incurred on developing
facilities and training teachers
and staff for undertaking
consultancy

View File

List of training programmes,
teachers and staff trained for
undertaking consultancy

View File

List of facilities and staff
available for undertaking
consultancy

View File

Any additional information View File

3.6 - Extension Activities

3.6.1 - Extension activities carried out in the neighbourhood sensitising students to social
issues for their holistic development, and the impact thereof during the year

The institution imparts holistic learning ambience through
extension activities and inculcating the social values among
students which in turn make them to contribute for the nation’s
development. The institution has NSS, YRC, Women Empowerment
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Cell, RRC, ECO Club, RRC, Consumer Club etc conducts various
events for the socio economic development. Co-curricular &
Extra-Curricular activities are mandatory in the college and
are a part of the curriculum framework. The institution
conducts extension programmes to execute the schemes announced
by state and central government. The institution also organizes
Tree plantation Campaign, Campus cleaning, Rain water
harvesting, Awareness rally on prevention of Dengue and Drug
abuse, Medical Camp, Visit to orphanage, Blood Donation camp
etc. Eco Club is committed towards raising social awareness
regarding environmental issues. Activities like plastic
awareness, environment awareness are conducted. The Consumer
Club motivates students about rights and responsibilities of
consumers by organizing orientation programmes, competitions
etc. The extension activities through various clubs inculcates
holistic values, social responsibility, balanced development of
students’ personality, awareness on social issues and make them
socially conscious.

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/nssyrc&rrc

3.6.2 - Number of awards and recognition received by the Institution, its teachers and
students for extension activities from Government / Government-recognised bodies
during the year

0

File Description Documents

Number of awards for
extension activities in during
the year

View File

e-copy of the award letters View File

Any additional information View File

3.6.3 - Number of extension and outreach programmes conducted by the institution
through NSS/NCC/Red Cross/YRC, etc. during the year (including Government-initiated
programmes such as Swachh Bharat, AIDS Awareness, and Gender Sensitization and
those organised in collaboration with industry, community and NGOs)

23
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File Description Documents

Reports of the events
organized

View File

Any additional information View File

3.6.4 - Number of students participating in extension activities listed in 3.6.3 during the
year

320

File Description Documents

Reports of the events View File

Any additional information View File

3.7 - Collaboration

3.7.1 - Number of collaborative activities during the year for research/ faculty exchange/
student exchange/ internship/ on-the-job training/ project work

343

File Description Documents

Copies of documents
highlighting collaboration

View File

Any additional information View File

3.7.2 - Number of functional MoUs with institutions of national and/or international
importance, other universities, industries, corporate houses, etc. during the year (only
functional MoUs with ongoing activities to be considered)

27

File Description Documents

e-copies of the MoUs with
institution/ industry/ corporate
house

View File

Details of functional MoUs
with institutions of national,
international importance, other
institutions etc. during the year

View File

Any additional information View File

INFRASTRUCTURE AND LEARNING RESOURCES
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4.1 - Physical Facilities

4.1.1 - The Institution has adequate infrastructure and physical facilities for teaching-learning,
viz., classrooms, laboratories, computing equipments, etc.

The institution sprawls over a land area of 10.58 acres,
surrounded by green hillocks. The college has three academic
blocks with 38 class rooms, Seminar hall, Conference hall and
an auditorium with built up areas of 14322 sq.mt.

The institution has 43 spacious and naturally ventilated
classrooms with provision for internet connection through
Wi–Fi/LAN, ICT facilities and LCD Projectors. The institution
has four computer laboratories equipped with adequate systems
with total of 282 computers connected on the network. Internet
facility is available for all the systems in the lab with 50
Mbps bandwidth.

The institution has a spacious seminar hall with 200 seating
capacity and Auditorium with 600 seating capacity.

The institution has well equipped library sprawls over 3905
sq.ft , accommodating 60 users, with 15,392 books, 65 journals
and magazines, and 51,746 e-books and digital resources. An
exclusive library for Kovai Kalaimagal Academy for Competitive
Examinations over 613 sq.ft and 30 seating capacity has stock
of 237 books.

The institution has Placement Cell, Yoga and Meditation Room,
Sick Room, Hostel for Boys & Girls, Stationary, Canteen,
Cafeteria, CCTV surveillance, Adequate parking facility, 960
KVA generator for uninterrupted power supply with 750 KVA, Fire
Extinguishers and RO drinking water.

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/infraStructureFa

cilities

4.1.2 - The institution has adequate facilities for cultural activities, yoga, sports and games
(indoor and outdoor) including gymnasium, yoga centre, auditorium etc.)

The institution has ample facilities for indoor and outdoor
sports and games and to host tournaments. The college
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encourages the sports students with the provision of sports
scholarship. Sports Meet is conducted annually. The facilities
for outdoor games like Athletics, Cricket, Football,
Volleyball, Basketball, Handball, Throw ball, Kho – Kho,
Badminton, Kabaddi. etc., and facilities for indoor games like
Carom, Table Tennis and Chess are made available in the campus.

The institution allocated weekly two hours for sports and games
for each department. Gymnasium is available in ladies hostel
with 961sq.ft and in boys hostel with 1500 sq.ft. 8 –Station
Multigym Equipments and Single Station Equipment for health and
fitness.

The Institution takes celebrate ‘International Yoga Day’ every
year and regular yoga sessions were organized for both faculty
and students to lead a healthy lifestyle. The college
encourages Cultural activities like singing, dancing, mime,
skit, drama, Mimicry, Mono act etc through the Fine Arts Club.

The students exhibit their talents in cultural during
Intercollegiate, inter-departmental competitions, Cultural day,
Annual day and in any other special occasion in the college.
The College has an air-conditioned auditorium, band system, and
audio system with a seating capacity of 500.

File Description Documents

Geotagged pictures View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information
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cilities

4.1.3 - Number of classrooms and seminar halls with ICT-enabled facilities  

33
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File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Upload Number of classrooms
and seminar halls with ICT
enabled facilities (Data
Template)

View File

4.1.4 - Expenditure for infrastructure augmentation, excluding salary, during the year
(INR in Lakhs)

0

File Description Documents

Upload audited utilization
statements

View File

Details of Expenditure,
excluding salary, during the
years

View File

Any additional information View File

4.2 - Library as a Learning Resource

4.2.1 - Library is automated using Integrated Library Management System (ILMS)

The library was housed in an area of 3905 sq.ft with 60 seating
capacity and stock of 15,392 books and 65 journals and
magazines in all disciplines. An exclusive library for Kovai
Kalaimagal Academy for Competitive Examinations (KKACE) 613
sq.ft and 30 seating capacity has stock of 237 books. Our
library has membership in NLIST, DELNET, & NDL.

The library was fully automated using “College Management
System (CMS) in 2021. Students and Staff can see the
availability of books and other library resources via the OPAC.
The computers and software are updated regularly. The E-Gate
Entry, Unique Bar Code of the identity card validates the entry
and exit of the library users. There are records on the
specifics of the book distribution to faculty, staff, and
research scholars.

Internal stock verification is carried out by the committee
constituted by the Principal. Each book in the library has an
allocated accession number and barcode. Title, author,
publication, and other information are included in book
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catalogue. Every UG student will be issued with three Library
Cards and PG student will be issued with five Library Cards.
Library borrower cards are valid for the entire duration of the
course to access library facilities.

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/library

4.2.2 - Institution has access to the
following: e-journals e-ShodhSindhu
Shodhganga Membership e-books
Databases Remote access to e-resources

A. Any 4 or more of the above

File Description Documents

Details of subscriptions like e-
journals, e-books, e-
ShodhSindhu, Shodhganga
membership

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

4.2.3 - Expenditure on purchase of books/ e-books and subscription to journals/e-journals
during the year (INR in lakhs)

1.08

File Description Documents

Audited statements of accounts View File

Any additional information View File

Details of annual expenditure
for purchase of books/e-books
and journals/e- journals during
the year (Data Template)

View File

4.2.4 - Usage of library by teachers and students (footfalls and login data for online
access)

4.2.4.1 - Number of teachers and students using the library per day during the year
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314

File Description Documents

Upload details of library usage
by teachers and students

View File

Any additional information View File

4.3 - IT Infrastructure

4.3.1 - Institution has an IT policy covering Wi-Fi, cyber security, etc. and has allocated budget
for updating its IT facilities

The institution has well developed IT facilities accessible to
both staff and students and has IT policy addressing standards
on IT Service Management, Information Security, Network
Security, and Software Management. The college has dynamic
website that provides all the necessary information needed.
Computer Lab is entrusted with authority for system, network
administration and OS installation, IP addresses allocation,
proxies and e-Mail relays.

The institution has adopted digital learning through ICT as a
part of teaching and learning process and has an exclusive
licensed application like Google Classroom, Google Meet etc.
LCD projectors are fixed in the classrooms to integrate
technology in teaching with class room practices. The
institution has 282 desktop computers, 14 normal printers and 3
printers with scanning facility. Regular up gradation is
carried out through purchase of systems with latest
configuration. The IT facility is revamped at regular intervals
and Campus Network Control Centre is maintained by the IT
Section.

The institution has leased line Internet facility with
bandwidth of 50 Mbps, SSL Certificate for encrypted connection,
uninterrupted power supply of 50 KVA entire and Wi-Fi enabled
campus. The entire campus is under the surveillance of 10 CCTV
cameras, with an overall viewing facility at Principal’s
office.
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File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/documents/polici

es/16%20IT%20POLICY.pdf

4.3.2 - Student - Computer ratio

Number of Students Number of Computers

571 250

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

4.3.3 - Bandwidth of internet connection in
the Institution and the number of students
on campus

A. ?50 Mbps

File Description Documents

Details of bandwidth available
in the Institution

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

4.3.4 - Institution has facilities for e-content
development:                       Facilities
available for e-content development Media
Centre Audio-Visual Centre Lecture
Capturing System (LCS) Mixing
equipments and software for editing

A. All four of the above

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/eContent

List of facilities for e-content
development (Data Template)

View File
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4.4 - Maintenance of Campus Infrastructure

4.4.1 - Expenditure incurred on maintenance of physical and academic support facilities,
excluding salary component, during the year (INR in lakhs)

0

File Description Documents

Audited statements of accounts View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

4.4.2 - There are established systems and procedures for maintaining and utilizing physical,
academic and support facilities – classrooms, laboratory, library, sports complex, computers,
etc.

The institution has established systems and procedures for
maintenance and upkeep of various Physical, academic and
support facilities. The Estate Officer regularly monitors and
supervises the overall infrastructure and ensures its upkeep,
repair, and maintenance within the college. The systematic
procedure is followed in the college for the purchase,
maintenance, repair, repurchase or writing off the
infrastructure facilities.

The institution has 282 computers in four laboratories, office,
library and departments. Computer and internet facilities are
under the maintenance of System administrator. The Chief
Librarian and Assistant Librarian will take care of the Library
and related works. Library Advisory Committee meets regularly
to finalize on purchase of books online journals, maintenance
of the library, upgrading online facilities etc.

The Director of Physical Education and Assistant Director of
Physical education are the responsible authorities to maintain
the sports materials and Gymnasium.

The canteen committee inspects the canteen’s ambience, quality
of the food, and hygiene of physical facilities periodically
and the grievances from students rectified rapidly. The Form-C
license under Food Safety and Standards Act 2006 ensures the
standard and hygiene of food production and service to the
inmates.

Service personnel monitor the generator's performance through
an Annual Maintenance Contract.
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File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/infraStructureFa

cilities

STUDENT SUPPORT AND PROGRESSION

5.1 - Student Support

5.1.1 - Number of students benefitted by scholarships and freeships provided by the
Government during the year

43

File Description Documents

Upload self-attested letters
with the list of students
receiving scholarships

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

5.1.2 - Number of students benefitted by scholarships and freeships provided by the
institution and non-government agencies during the year

277

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Institutional data in prescribed
format

View File

5.1.3 - The following Capacity Development
and Skill Enhancement activities are
organised for improving students’
capabilities Soft Skills Language and
Communication Skills Life Skills (Yoga,
Physical fitness, Health and Hygiene)
Awareness of Trends in Technology

A. All of the above
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File Description Documents

Link to Institutional website  
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/capacitydevelopm

entandskillenhancementactivities

Details of capability
development and schemes

View File

Any additional information View File

5.1.4 - Number of students benefitted from guidance/coaching for competitive
examinations and career counselling offered by the institution during the year

184

File Description Documents

Any additional information View File

Number of students benefited
by guidance for competitive
examinations and career
counseling during the year
(Data Template)

View File

5.1.5 - The institution adopts the following
mechanism for redressal of students’
grievances, including sexual harassment
and ragging: Implementation of guidelines
of statutory/regulatory bodies Creating
awareness and implementation of policies
with zero tolerance Mechanism for
submission of online/offline students’
grievances Timely redressal of grievances
through appropriate committees

A. All of the above

File Description Documents

Minutes of the meetings of
students’ grievance redressal
committee, prevention of
sexual harassment committee
and Anti-ragging committee

View File

Details of student grievances
including sexual harassment
and ragging cases

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File
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5.2 - Student Progression

5.2.1 - Number of outgoing students who got placement during the year

184

File Description Documents

Self-attested list of students
placed

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

5.2.2 - Number of outgoing students progressing to higher education

57

File Description Documents

Upload supporting data for
students/alumni

View File

Details of students who went
for higher education

View File

Any additional information View File

5.2.3 - Number of students qualifying in state/ national/ international level examinations
during the year

5.2.3.1 - Number of students who qualified in state/ national/ international examinations
(e.g.: IIT-JAM/NET/SET/JRF/ GATE /GMAT /CAT/  GRE/ TOEFL/Civil Services/State
government examinations) during the year

File Description Documents

Upload supporting data for
students/alumni

View File

Any additional information View File

5.3 - Student Participation and Activities

5.3.1 - Number of awards/medals for outstanding performance in sports and/or cultural
activities at inter-university / state /national / international events (award for a team
event should be counted as one) during the year

05
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File Description Documents

e-copies of award letters and
certificates

View File

Any additional information View File

5.3.2 - Presence of an active Student Council and representation of students in academic and
administrative bodies/committees of the institution

The institution has Student Council constituted with Chairman,
Vice Chairman, Secretary, Joint Secretary, Treasurer, Joint
Treasurer, Cultural Secretary and Sports Secretary who are
elected from the third year, second year and first year
students respectively in order to have an effective platform
for organizing, planning, monitoring and administrating the
activities of the College. The Council member along with all
the students actively involves in the Department activities,
organizing various co-curricular and extracurricular events.
Apart from the Associations, the College has 13 Clubs, 2 Cells,
3 Centers and KKACE in which the students take effective
participation to enrich their knowledge and Skills. The
students are included as members in Board of Studies and
Internal Quality Assurance Cell to share their views and ideas
for further Development. Feedbacks are collected from students
regarding curriculum development and about content delivery by
faculty. The students are also members in various Statutory and
Non-Statutory Bodies such as Internal Complaints Committee,
Anti-Ragging Committee, Hostel Committee, Sports Committee and
Class Committee for enhancing the quality of the education. The
Students also take initiative to organize and participate in
Extra Curricular Activities, Co-curricular activities and other
activities of the College. Students take effective
participation in organizing sports events.

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/clubsCellsCenter

sAcademy

5.3.3 - Number of sports and cultural events / competitions organised by the institution

35
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File Description Documents

Report of the event View File

List of sports and cultural
events / competitions
organised per year

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

5.4 - Alumni Engagement

5.4.1 - The Alumni Association and its Chapters (registered and functional) contribute
significantly to the development of the institution through financial and other support services

KKCAS Alumni Association is a registered Association which
maintains regular contact with the alumni and former faculty
through various social media connecting points. The Association
organizes seminars, awareness programmes, distribution of
scholarships to the needy students, organization of re-union
programmes etc. Notable Alumni are invited as a Resource Person
for the Finishing School Programme / Seminars to guide the
students to update current trends in their respective fields
and also train them for increasing the employability skills.
Alumni those who are holding a good position in a Company/ or
an Entrepreneur provide Placements and Internship to the
current students. Alumni are the ambassadors of the
Institution. They take effective participation in bringing
admissions to the college by way of giving “Career Development
Programme” for higher secondary students and motivate them to
join in our institution. Alumni also help the students by
providing financial support for those who are socially
/economically backward. Alumni are members in various statutory
bodies such as Board of Studies / Internal Quality Assurance
Cell etc. Every year, Alumni’s Sponsor for organizing
competition such as Sports events, Cow Decoration and Pongal
Festival. Many alumni have been appointed, as faculty or
administrative/support staff, at the Institution.

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
Information

 
https://kkcas.edu.in/Alumini
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5.4.2 - Alumni’s financial contribution
during the year

B. 10 Lakhs - 15 Lakhs

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

GOVERNANCE, LEADERSHIP AND MANAGEMENT

6.1 - Institutional Vision and Leadership

6.1.1 - The governance of the institution is reflective of an effective leadership in tune with the
vision and mission of the Institution

The institution under the Management of Kovai Kalaimagal
Educational Trust is a self-financing institution serving the
students from rural areas. It has the vision to educate the
children from rural areas with most of them as first generation
learners. The institution encourages admitting girl students
since they are discriminated against gender and education in
rural areas. The institution strives to empower students from
rural areas by offering education to them at least cost.

Teachers have their representation in administrative and
academic bodies like Governing Body, College Committee,
Academic Council, Finance Committee and Board of Studies. The
Internal Quality Assurance Cell is constituted as per norms
regulated by NAAC. It formulates the strategic plan for
academic, research and extension activities of the College.

The following are the strategic plans to be implemented in the
upcoming years to augment quality and excellence in higher
education.

Promote interdisciplinary teaching and research

Promote more MoUs with reputed institutions

Strengthen alumni networks and mentorship programs.

Implement AI-powered learning platforms and virtual reality.

Strengthen Campus placement and training facility through more
industry linkages.

Apart from these, it is mandatory to have teacher-
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representatives to foster collaborative administration in all
committees constituted by Principal.

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
Information

 
https://kkcas.edu.in/about-us

6.1.2 - Effective leadership is reflected in various institutional practices such as
decentralization and participative management

The Curriculum Design and Development process involves
planning, implementation and evaluation. The curriculum design
as well as the revision of curriculum is framed by the
Curriculum Development Cell, Boards of Studies and the Academic
Council.

The components of the curriculum are Languages, Core Courses,
Allied Courses, Electives, Value Based Subjects, Skill Based
Subjects, Non Major Electives, Self Study Course, Non Credit
Courses, Extension Activities, Job Oriented Courses, Online
Courses, Extra Credit Courses, Internship and Student Projects.

The Curriculum Development Cell frames the structure with above
components and syllabus to be followed. Our institution follows
an effective feedback system in the process of curriculum
enrichment. The members of CDC discuss and finalize the
syllabus to be revamped and new courses to be introduced. The
drafted copy is forwarded to the Boards of Studies for
refinement.

The drafted syllabus of each individual course is submitted
before the members of the BoS for discussion and suggestions,
after which the syllabus is finalized and the approved by the
Academic Council.

The Institution practices decentralized and participative
management approach in all its activities and initiatives by
involving Management, Principal, HoDs, Faculty members and
students.
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File Description Documents

Upload strategic plan and
deployment documents on the
website

View File

Upload any additional
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View File

Paste link for additional
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https://kkcas.edu.in/StrategicPlanDeploym

ent

6.2 - Strategy Development and Deployment

6.2.1 - The institutional Strategic/ Perspective plan has been clearly articulated and
implemented

The Strategic / Perspective plan aims to establish the vision
and mission of our college and provides extensive road map that
will lead the institution forward and ensure the success of our
students. College Management System supports in managing the
data and producing automated reports. The Faculty Members,
Students, and Administrative Staff utilize CMS for the
conversion of all academic and administration work through
online and converting as paperless office.

Administrators, Faculty Members and Administrative assistants
involved in the implementation of CMS in Finance and Accounts,
Student Admission and Support, Administration and Examination

Through M/S Aveon InfoTech Private Limited, Coimbatore as
vendor, CMS was implemented. This assist facilities like online
fees payment, online test, attendance, etc. The MIS team
offered a number of demonstrations and training sessions on the
use of all aspects of the software. To maintain and manage CMS,
the institution formed a team under the Faculty of Computer
Applications.

Later, the facilities that incorporate the components related
to Administration and Student's support was implemented and
utilized for easy accessibility at anywhere and anytime.
Periodical up gradation of the usage of software benefitted
staff to adopt the system into their day-to-day professional
activities.
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https://kkcas.edu.in/StrategicPlanDeploym

ent

Upload any additional
information

View File

6.2.2 - The functioning of the various institutional bodies is effective and efficient as visible
from the policies, administrative set-up, appointment and service rules, procedures, etc.

The institution is governed by Board of Management and
Secretary of Kovai Kalaimagal Educational Trust. The Principal
takes care of the internal administration and assisted by
various functional heads of the college. The institution has an
organizational structure and Organogram with the defined
policies and functions. The statutory and non-statutory bodies
are constituted adhering to the norms and regulations of UGC
and Bharathiar University.

The statutory body comprises Governing Body, College Committee,
Academic Council, Finance Committee, Board of Studies and IQAC.
The Governing Body supports the development through planning
and execution, approves Annual budget, etc. The Academic
Council approves the proposals of Board of studies with regards
to the course of study, academic regulations, curricula,
syllabi and modifications.

Board of Studies prepares syllabi for various courses, keeping
in the view of objectives of the college, and the needs of the
stakeholders, and suggests methodologies for innovating
teaching and evaluation.

Finance Committee acts as an advisory body to the Governing
Body and prepare budget estimation. Non-Statutory bodies look
after the overall planning and execution of the academic, non-
academic, co-curricular and extra-curricular activities.
Service Rules, Standard Operating Procedures, HR Policy and
College Manual are created for various academic and
administrative processes.
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6.2.3 - Implementation of e-governance in
areas of operation: Administration Finance
and Accounts Student Admission and
Support Examination

A. All of the above

File Description Documents

ERP (Enterprise Resource
Planning) Documen

View File

Screen shots of user interfaces View File

Details of implementation of e-
governance in areas of
operation

View File

Any additional information View File

6.3 - Faculty Empowerment Strategies

6.3.1 - The institution has effective welfare measures for teaching and non-teaching staff and
avenues for their career development/ progression

The institution takes effective measures for the welfare of
teaching and non teaching faculty in all aspects.

Casual leave, medical leave and maternity leave

Winter and Summer Vacation

On Duty for staff attending seminars and conferences

Compensation leave for faculty members

Special leave for pursing higher studies

Late/Permissions for 2 hours per month
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Monetary benefits

Employee Provident fund

Group insurance covering accidents and unexpected demise

Free transportation for all non-teaching staff and at subsidy
rate for teaching staff members

Special increment on award on M.Phil & PhD

Facilities to avail the loan for employees

HOD/Dean/Other allowances on the faculty promotion

Financial support to the faculty members who register for
research in our college

Cash award provided UGC CARE journal publication

Free food and accommodation for the staff staying in the
college hostel

Financial support in the form of scholarship to the wards of
the staff members

Seed money to faculty members to take up research projects

Festival advance and credit facility for non teaching staff

Awards and Certificates during Annual Day

Facility for indoor and outdoor games for faculty

Facilities for career developments

Annual tour and recreation for faculty

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://kkcas.edu.in/StaffWelfarePolicies

6.3.2 - Number of teachers provided with financial support to attend conferences /
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workshops and towards payment of membership fee of professional bodies during the
year

25

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Details of teachers provided
with financial support to attend
conference, workshops etc
during the year (Data
Template)

View File

6.3.3 - Number of professional development / administrative training programmes
organized by the Institution for its teaching and non-teaching staff during the year

02

File Description Documents

Reports of the Human
Resource Development
Centres (UGC HRDC/ASC or
other relevant centres)

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

6.3.4 - Number of teachers who have undergone online/ face-to-face Faculty Development
Programmes during the year: (Professional Development Programmes, Orientation /
Induction Programmes, Refresher Courses, Short-Term Course, etc.)

13

File Description Documents

Summary of the IQAC report View File

Reports of the Human
Resource Development
Centres (UGC ASC or other
relevant centers)

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

6.4 - Financial Management and Resource Mobilization

6.4.1 - Institution conducts internal and external financial audits regularly
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The Institution has strong Internal and External Audit
Mechanism. The Finance Committee as per the regulations
monitors all the financial aspects of the Institutions.

Internal Audit Mechanism

Annual budget is prepared after collecting the budgets from
various functional heads. The budget is thoroughly discussed in
Finance Committee and the final budget is submitted to the
management for the approval in the beginning of the year. Once
it is approved, the management commits / allocates funds for
the budgeted expenses.

The Finance committee reviews the expenditure with the budgets
for adherence and deviation if any is discussed for remedial
action. The Internal audit is conducted on daily basis by
Finance Officer. Every Semester, Finance Committee Meeting is
conducted to review the Income and Expenditure statements and
audit issues. The library, computers, Furniture’s stock
verification is done annually and the report is submitted to
Finance Committee.

External Audit Mechanism 

External audit is conducted once in three months by qualified
Chartered Accountant. Audit objections if any will be submitted
to Finance Committee as well as to the management for necessary
action. After conducting External audit/Statutory audit,
accounts will be submitted to Income Tax Department with
filling of IT returns every Year without fail.

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
information

 
https://kkcas.edu.in/ResourceMobilization

Policy

6.4.2 - Funds / Grants received from non-government bodies, individuals, and
philanthropists during the year (not covered in Criterion III and V) (INR in lakhs)

0
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Annual statements of accounts View File
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View File

Any additional information View File

6.4.3 - Institutional strategies for mobilisation of funds and the optimal utilisation of resources

The institution mobilizes sufficient funds with budgetary
provision for perspective growth, staff welfare and holistic
development of the students. The institution is committed to
provide sufficient funds for the activities like academics,
research, sports and other extension activities apart for the
development of the infrastructure facilities.

Mobilization of Funds

Since the Institution is Self-Financing Institution it mainly
depends upon the students’ fee for funds. The institution
encourages the faculty members to apply for funding projects to
conduct various programmes like seminars, conferences, Research
Activities, etc. The faculty members are encouraged to mobilize
funds through consultancy services. The Institution is
recognized as a center for various exams and training
programmes through which considerable amount is mobilized.

Utilization of Funds

The sufficient and judicious allocation of the funds is made
for various activities like academics, research, staff welfare
and students’ welfare etc. Proper fund allocation is made in
the budget for extension activities like sports, games and
other extracurricular activities for the holistic development
of the students. Since there is a proper and lowest budgeting
system, the funds are optimally utilized for the quality
enhancement and holistic development for the staff and
students.
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https://kkcas.edu.in/ResourceMobilization

Policy

6.5 - Internal Quality Assurance System

6.5.1 - Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC) has contributed significantly for
institutionalizing quality assurance strategies and processes visible in terms of incremental
improvements made during the preceding year with regard to quality (in case of the First
Cycle): Incremental improvements made during the preceding year with regard to quality and
post-accreditation quality initiatives (Second and subsequent cycles)

IQAC was established with the goal of improving quality and
ensuring sustainability. IQAC has developed a strategy for
consciously and consistently improving the Institution's
overall performance. The IQAC is an integral part of the
institution's quality assurance and enrichment processes. IQAC
audits and keeps records on all actions carried out at the
institution.

The IQAC functions efficiently under the leadership of
Principal and IQAC Coordinator in accordance with guidelines
framed by NAAC. It’s primary objective is to facilitate
holistic academic excellence by actively engaging in various
initiatives and endeavors.All activities carried out in the
institution are audited and maintained on file by IQAC.

Additionally, the IQAC plays a vital role in gathering feedback
from stakeholders, preparing AQAR report, conducting internal
and external AAA audit, monitoring teaching, learning and
evaluation process, organizing workshops, seminars, FDP and PDP
for both teaching and non teaching staff. The IQAC coordinates
with various clubs, cells and committees and suggests them in
planning effective events for students. By promoting continuous
improvement and innovation, it strives to elevate the standards
of education and administration, ultimately contributing to the
development and success of the institution
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6.5.2 - The institution reviews its teaching-learning process, structures and methodologies of
operation and learning outcomes at periodic intervals through its IQAC as per norms

Feedback System 

In teaching learning process, feedback was collected on
curricular aspects from the all the stakeholders. The
institution has started allowing students to study the
curriculum for every subject in order to boost the dedication
of both professors and pupils. According to the Board of
Studies members' feedback, teaching, research, and
institutional processes are evaluated for both strengths and
shortcomings. The College Council consists of Principal and
senior faculty members who are responsible for monitoring and
reviewing the institution's teaching, learning, and other
activities. The Class Committee Meeting is conducted at the end
of every semester on academic and non-academic issues.

ICT Tools in Teaching & Learning 

For an effective teaching and learning process, the institution
makes use of ICT-enabled tools. IQAC prepares the plan and
motivates teachers to use the resources in classrooms and
laboratories. Google classroom plays pivotal role in teaching-
learning process. Online learning portals like Swayam, NPTEL,
etc assist the students to improve their learning process. The
institution has ICT classrooms and LCD projectors for effective
curriculum delivery and also provides Moodle platform for
online learning and conducts online tests. Aveon software was
introduced to manage and record the academic related
activities. Online library resources like DELNET and INFLIBNET
are available at a well-stocked library.
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https://kkcas.edu.in/IQACMeetingMinutes
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6.5.3 - Quality assurance initiatives of the
institution include Regular meeting of the
IQAC Feedback collected, analysed and
used for improvement of the institution
Collaborative quality initiatives with other
institution(s) Participation in NIRF Any
other quality audit recognized by state,
national or international agencies (such as
ISO Certification)

A. Any 4 or all of the above

File Description Documents

Paste the web link of annual
reports of the Institution

 
https://kkcas.edu.in/AnnualReport

Upload e-copies of
accreditations and certification

View File

Upload details of quality
assurance initiatives of the
institution

View File

Upload any additional
information

View File

INSTITUTIONAL VALUES AND BEST PRACTICES

7.1 - Institutional Values and Social Responsibilities

7.1.1 - Measures initiated by the Institution for the promotion of gender equity during the year

The institution promotes gender equity and sensitization for
both male and female students and staff. The institution
maintains a Gender Equity Policy for both students and
teachers. 55% of our students are girls, and 90% of our
teaching members are female. The Anti-ragging Committee,
Discipline Committee, Grievance Redressal Cell, and Equal
Opportunity Cell operate together to raise awareness against
gender issues.

he institution's main gate is guarded by security personnel
around-the-clock. The principal's office is equipped with CCTV
cameras to safeguard both staff and students. Students as well
as staff are given ID cards in order to keep strangers off
college premises. In an emergency, medical services and
ambulances are also provided.

The institution has signed MOU with Pupil Rhythm, counseling
centre for gender sensitivity, equity and conducts personal and
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group counseling. The college has common rooms for boys and
girls with toilets and first aid kits, vending machines,
disposal bins, Incinerators, separate girls hostel, parlour and
Gymnasium.

The courses like Human Rights and Women Rights are offered to
know the rights of each individual and also every woman in
society. The Women Empowerment Cell aims at creating awareness
of women rights and organizes various activities related to
gender equity and sensitization.

File Description Documents

Upload any additional
information

View File

Paste link for additional
Information

 
https://kkcas.edu.in/documents/NAAC/7.1.1

%20AI.pdf

7.1.2 - The Institution has facilities for
alternate sources of energy and energy
conservation: Solar energy             Biogas
plant Wheeling to the Grid   Sensor-based
energy conservation Use of LED bulbs/
power-efficient equipment 

A. Any 4 or All of the above

File Description Documents

Geotagged Photographs View File

Any other relevant information View File

7.1.3 - Describe the facilities in the institution for the management of the following types of
degradable and non-degradable waste (within a maximum of 200 words)

The institution has an excellent plan for Waste Management,
both biodegradable and non-biodegradable. Our college has an
MOU with "Star Associates" (ITC) for the disposal of paper
waste and EWaste.

Solid waste is collected in dustbins placed in all campus
utilization areas, and collected waste is separated based on
its degradability. Since the campus is fully digitalized and
equipped with Wireless Fidelity, using paper is reduced, and
sanitary waste is burned in hygienic and environmentally
friendly incinerators. The institution has a sewage treatment
facility set up for recycling reasons. Trees, plants, and lawns
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are irrigated with the recycled water. The campus has a reverse
osmosis machine installed for gardening purposes.. The
wastewater from the hostel and canteen's laundry and utensil
washing is channelized into the campus green spaces. All
electronic and electrical trash is gathered and sent for
disposal or recycling. In junior classes, outdated systems are
used as a demonstration piece. In the trash recycling process,
the organization adheres to the four R's of waste management:
refuse, reduce, reuse, and recycle. The local farmers receive
the kitchen and canteen garbage to utilize in their farming
process..

File Description Documents

Relevant documents like
agreements/MoUs with
Government and other
approved agencies

View File

Geotagged photographs of the
facilities

View File

Any other relevant information View File

7.1.4 - Water conservation facilities
available in the Institution: Rain water
harvesting Bore well /Open well recharge
Construction of tanks and bunds Waste
water recycling Maintenance of water
bodies and distribution system in the
campus

A. Any 4 or all of the above

File Description Documents

Geotagged photographs /
videos of the facilities

View File

Any other relevant information View File

7.1.5 - Green campus initiatives include

7.1.5.1 - The institutional initiatives for
greening the campus are as follows:

1.Restricted entry of automobiles 
2.Use of bicycles/ Battery-powered

vehicles

A. Any 4 or All of the above
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3.Pedestrian-friendly pathways
4.Ban on use of plastic
5.Landscaping

File Description Documents

Geotagged photos / videos of
the facilities

View File

Various policy documents /
decisions circulated for
implementation

View File

Any other relevant documents View File

7.1.6 - Quality audits on environment and energy undertaken by the institution

7.1.6.1 - The institution’s initiatives to
preserve and improve the environment and
harness energy are confirmed through the
following:

1.  Green audit
2.  Energy audit  
3.Environment audit
4.Clean and green campus

recognitions/awards
5.Beyond the campus environmental

promotional activities

A. Any 4 or all of the above

File Description Documents

Reports on environment and
energy audits submitted by the
auditing agency

View File

Certification by the auditing
agency

View File

Certificates of the awards
received

View File

Any other relevant information View File

7.1.7 - The Institution has a disabled-
friendly and barrier-free environment:
Ramps/lifts for easy access to classrooms
and centres Disabled-friendly washrooms
Signage including tactile path lights,
display boards and signposts Assistive

A. Any 4 or all of the above
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technology and facilities for persons with
disabilities: accessible website, screen-
reading software, mechanized equipment,
etc. Provision for enquiry and information:
Human assistance, reader, scribe, soft
copies of reading materials, screen reading,
etc.

File Description Documents

Geotagged photographs /
videos of facilities

View File

Policy documents and
brochures on the support to be
provided

View File

Details of the software
procured for providing
assistance

View File

Any other relevant information View File

7.1.8 - Describe the Institutional efforts/initiatives in providing an inclusive environment i.e.
tolerance and harmony towards cultural, regional, linguistic, communal, socio-economic and
other diversities (within a maximum of 200 words).

The institution is proactively taking efforts in providing an
inclusive environment and initiatives to promote better
education, economic upliftment of needy and setting communal
harmony. The institution promotes culture, regional,
linguistic, communal socioeconomic and other diversities.

Cultural inclusiveness and tolerance can play a crucial role to
promote harmony. Pongal is the major celebration towards
regional diversities in our Institution every year all the
students come in ethnic costumes and participate in all events
with great passion. Saraswathi pooja, Vinayaka chathurthi,
Christmas etc are celebrated in a grand manner in the
institution.

Linguistic diversity encompasses different types of qualities
which comprise of language, grammar, and vocabulary of a
person.

Regional diversity is an indication of each person’s uniqueness
from a certain area. Graduation Day, and Annual Day are
conducted to motivate the students for future journey and to
expose their talents and enjoy the diversity. Thanks Giving Day
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and Lighting Ceremony are organized that will remind the
students to show their gratitude.

Socioeconomic diversities created by offering scholarships to
economically poor students and Fresher Party, teacher’s day,
orientation and farewell party, Induction program, Youth day,
Women’s day, Yoga day, festivals like Diwali celebration, and
religious activities are performed in the campus.

File Description Documents

Supporting documents on the
information provided (as
reflected in the administrative
and academic activities of the
Institution)

View File

7.1.9 - Sensitization of students and employees of the institution to constitutional obligations:
values, rights, duties and responsibilities of citizens:

The institution has vision to achieve excellence in academic
and holistic development by nurturing values and obligation in
higher education. We provide opportunities for students to
strengthen the spirit of nationalism and inculcate moral values
like truthfulness, equality, equity, harmony, peace and
empathy. These are instilled in the young minds that help in
strengthening the roots of democracy through National Service
Scheme (NSS), YRC, RRC and various club activities. The
institution holds several noteworthy programs to sensitize its
employees and students to constitutional rights, duties, values
and responsibilities as citizens of India. Constitutional
Values are maintained for democracy, unity and integrity of the
nation. Students are encouraged to participate in Indian
Student Parliament.

Our NSS volunteers participated in Parliament Election duty,
awareness on Rights of Voters, child labour, epidemic diseases,
savings in Post office, usage of UMANG application. Value
education is imparted through mandatory courses like “Ethics
and Culture” and “Gandhian Thoughts” for the students in the
college. Our NSS team voluntarily adopted the nearest villages
and organized various welfare activities. College Social
Responsibility (CSR) activities conducted in regular intervals.
Through Citizen Consumer Club, various activities and
competitions are conducted and students are made aware of the
Consumer Protection Act.
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File Description Documents

Details of activities that
inculcate values necessary to
transform students into
responsible citizens

View File

Any other relevant information View File

7.1.10 - The institution has a prescribed
code of conduct for students, teachers,
administrators and other staff and
conducts periodic sensitization
programmes in this regard: The Code of
Conduct is displayed on the website There
is a committee to monitor adherence to the
Code of Conduct Institution organizes
professional ethics programmes for
students, teachers, administrators and
other staff Annual awareness programmes
on the Code of Conduct are organized      

A. All of the above

File Description Documents

Code of Ethics - policy
document

View File

Details of the monitoring
committee composition and
minutes of the committee
meeting, number of
programmes organized, reports
on the various programmes,
etc. in support of the claims

View File

Any other relevant information View File

7.1.11 - Institution celebrates / organizes national and international commemorative days,
events and festivals

The institution takes proactive steps towards inculcating
values amongst the students and staff, and celebrates National
commemorative days such as Independence Day and Republic day.

National Handloom Day is celebrated to honour the handloom
weavers in the state. Birth Anniversary of Dr. Sarvapalli
Radhakhishnan is celebrated as Teacher’s Day where the student
honors all the faculty members.
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Gandhi Jayanthi is celebrated by conducting essay competition
for the students to remember his service to the nation.

Birth anniversary of Swami Vivekananda celebrated as National
Youth Day and Birth anniversary of Srinivas Ramanujan is
celebrated as National Mathematics Day. National Science Day is
also celebrated in the campus.

In memory of Dr.A.P.J Abdul Kalam, former president of India,
his birth anniversary is celebrated as World Students Day and
Children’s Day is also celebrated.

National Integration week is celebrated on the birth
anniversary of First women Prime Minister of India Mrs.Indhira
Gandhi and International Woman’s day is celebrated by Women
Empowerment Cell. International Yoga Day was celebrated to
create awareness about the benefits of practicing yoga.

NSS Day, Road Safety Awareness Week, National Voters Day, World
Disaster Day, World Environment Day, National Flag Day, Child
Labour Eradication day, etc were celebrated by NSS.

File Description Documents

Annual report of the
celebrations and
commemorative events for
during the year

View File

Geotagged photographs of
some of the events

View File

Any other relevant information View File

7.2 - Best Practices

7.2.1 - Provide the weblink on the Institutional website regarding the Best practices as per the
prescribed format of NAAC

Title of Practice 1: Institutional Social Responsibility
through Clubs & Cells 

The institution inculcates social responsibilities through NSS,
YRC, RRC, ECO Club, etc. ISR activities includes blood donation
camps, tree plantation drives, Cleanliness campaigns, etc

Objectives of the Practice
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Foster social responsibility among students

Develop holistic personality of students

Practice

The institution helps to facilitate self growth and
actualization of students’ potential through myriad ways of
activities through clubs and cells.

Evidence of Success

Increased student participation in ISR activities

Improved community engagement and outreach

Problems Encountered and Resources Required 

Limited community awareness and involvement

Sustainability and continuity challenges

Title of Practice 2: Training & Placement Cell

Objectives of the Practice

Empower and prepare students to become industry-ready
professionals at every stage.

Practice

TPC provides extensive placement training for students’ right
from first year to final year along with various training
programmes and guide the students.

Evidence of Success

The success of these initiatives is evident through the
consistent increase in placements where all the final year
students got placed with maximum 4.0 LPA

Problems Encountered and Resources Required 

Few students especially girl students who are from rural
background which may restrict them to continue the jobs in IT
industry

Page 122/124 06-06-2025 03:10:09



Annual Quality Assurance Report of KOVAI KALAIMAGAL COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCE

File Description Documents

Best practices in the
Institutional website

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/BestPractices

Any other relevant information  
https://kkcas.edu.in/documents/NAAC/7.2%2

0Best%20practices.pdf

7.3 - Institutional Distinctiveness

7.3.1 - Highlight the performance of the institution in an area distinct to its priority and thrust
(within a maximum of 200 words)

The institution proactively focuses on institutional curriculum
enrichment in enhancing academic programs, focusing on holistic
development and employability skills of the students. The
institution empower the students to thrive in an ever-evolving
world by integrating and enriching curriculum enrichment which
includes paper on Employability skills which is trained right
from the first year along with learning materials and practical
session to face the competitive world.

This employability skill paper is designed to foster
adaptability, creativity and critical thinking, equipping
students to navigate complex challenges and succeed in their
future careers. This effective curriculum enrichment promotes
academic excellence, student engagement and institutional
reputation, solidifying the foundation for lifelong learning
and professional growth.

Institutions play a pivotal role in enhancing employability
skills through strategically designed paper. These initiatives
foster essential attributes like communication, teamwork,
problem-solving, adaptability, leadership and digital literacy.
By integrating these skills into the curriculum, institutions
empower students to excel in the workforce which enhances job
prospects, improves career readiness and increases student
confidence

By prioritizing employability skills, institutions bridge the
gap between academia and industry, equipping graduates for
success.
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File Description Documents

Appropriate link in the
institutional website

 
https://www.kkcas.edu.in/InstitutionalDis

tin ctiveness

Any other relevant information View File

7.3.2 - Plan of action for the next academic year

To achieve recognition from national and international
organizations in the form of grants and awards

To provide holistic value based education and inculcate
entrepreneurial abilities in students to face the challenges of
the corporate world.

To place among top 100 colleges in NIRF Ranking

To collaborate with Foreign Universities for Faculty and
Student Exchange Programmes

To strengthen Research and Development activities and emerge as
a creator of new and innovative projects that cater to the
needs of society
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